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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Regular Hearing
9:00 a.m., August 20, 1953

MR. HILL: 4, L, Hi11 of the E1l Paso Natural Gas Company
and I have acted as chairman of the committee appoimted by the Com-
missiem im Case 521 to develop recommendations concernimg gas pro-
ration im the southeastern part of the State. The recoxmendations
of the committee were formerly presemted to the Commissiom at last
month's hearing and a meeting of the committee was held im this room
yesterday aftermoon for the purpose of fully discussing with all
interested parties the recommendations of the committee.

We were somewhat surprised that there were not more parti-
cipants im the discussiom but very well pleased at the same time.

Before the Commission entertains any full discussiom of
these recommendations, if it please the Commissiom, certain of the
pipeline companies imterested im opereting im the area would like to
present certain testimony of the general nature, in order te emlightem
all those comcermed that may not have the full pt ture of the opera-
tioms of the gas pipelime companies in the area. It would give
then soms further idea of the problems and the megnitude of the
operations of the pipelime companies im the southeastera part of
New Mexice as well as the entire Permian Basia.

So if it please the Commissiom, we will proceed im that

nanner.



MR, HOWELL: My name is Ben Howell, represemtimg the El
Paso Natural Gas Company. If the Commissiom has mo objectiem, I
would 1like to call as witnesses Mr, Baulch amd Mr., Steen.

Je W, BAULCH, JR,
having been first duly sworm, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

Bl MR, HOWELL:

Q. What is your name, please?

A, J, W, Baulch, Jr.

Q. What positiom do you hold with E1 Paso Natural Gas
Conpany?

A, I'm the supervisor im the gas dispatching for E1 Pase
Natural.

Q. Where are you statiomed?

A, At Jal, New Mexico.

Q. About how lomg has you held that positiom?

A, I've held this one positiom for approximately 7 years.

Q. What are the duties of your positiom to determime the
amount that will be takem from the gas poels im the southeastem
portiem of New Mexico amd determime the demand upom those gas pools?

A, That's right.

Q. Insofar as El Paso Natural Gas Company is comecermed?

A, That is correct.

Q. I hand you am exhibit which we have marked s E1l Pase

Natural Gas Company Exhibit No. 1 and ask you to state to the Conmissiem
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what that exhibit shows.

A, Now the colored limes that you see here that represeats
the boundiries of the pools that are designated by the Commissiom.

In addition to that, we have other pools 1like the Jalece, the Justice
and the Blimeberry pool, there are recommended changes im the boumdaries
of these various pools by recommendations made by the advisory commit-
tes to the Commission im Case 521.

Q. If I understand you them, this exhibit 1 is a plat which
shows all of the gas pools im southwasterm New Mexice that are pre-
sently designated by the Commission. That is shown in solid liies and
then in brokem limes, such nmew pools and such additions to the pools
a8 are contained im the recommendations of this committee which have
been filed with the Commission.

A, That is right.

Q. That is correst. Now, let's pass to the separate pools.
We have here im the northera or south part of exhibit 1, a poel. What
is that pool? |

A, That is the Byers-Queem pool.

Q. What are the eharacteristics of that pool as to the depth,
the quality of gas -~ the character of gas preduced from the pool amd
the commection by which gas is takem from that pool?

A, Well, as far as the characteristics of the well is comcerned,
I don't feel qualified to apswer. There are two wells im this pool

operating
that are used for gas lift purposes amd there are three/companies
involved.
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Q. Now, I might ask you what you used as a basis for the
data that you put om this plat as to the well connectioms im this
pool?

A, That was taken from the Engimeer's Committee Report.

Q. As of what date is this mumber of wells showm?

A, December 31st, 1952.

Q. All right. Them as of that time in this Byers-Queem
pool there were three wells that had commectioms with three com-
panies that were usimg the gas for gas 1lift.

A, That is true.

Q. Now, let us pass to the next pool. What is it?

A, That is the Monument-McKee Pool.

Q. Al]l right. What can you tell us about the depth and
the character of gas produced from that pool?

A, Well, I don't feel qualified to answer that because El
Pago doesn't have any wells in that pool.

Q. Now, what connections are there im that pool?

A, We have ome well beimg used for gas lift purposes.

Q. All right. Let's pass nmext te the next pool here. What
pool is that?

A, That is the Eumomt pool.

Q. Now what - - about what depth is the Eumont pool?

A, I'm not too familiar with the geology, but I believe it
is around 3200 to 3400 feet.

Q. And from what formatiom?



A,

From the Yates and Queern formatioms. It is designated

as top of the yates to point 200 feet belew top of Queem.

Q.
sion?
A,

Q.

That is the designation presently made by the Commis-

That is right.

Now, then, what is the character of the gas - whether

it is sweet or sour in the Eumont pool?

A,

Well, the biggest portion of gas for E1l Paso that is

talen from that pool is sour gas.

Q.

Now what well conmections gre there im the Eumont pool?

What gas is being takem?

A,

Well, for gas lift purposes, there are nimeteen wedls

being used for gas 1lift purposes and there are seven companies imvolved.

Phillips Petroleum Company is taking gas from nins wells; Warren Petro-

leum ompamy is taking gas from seven wells; Southern Union Gas Company

is takdng gas from seventeen wells; and E1 Paso Natural Gas Company

is taking gas from ten wells.

Qe

A,

Q.
next pool?

That is, as of the date of December 31, 19527
That's right.

Now let us pass to the next pool here. Which is the

We come down there to the Blimebry pool.

What formatiom is that producing from?

That is what is called the Blimebry formatiom.
At approximately what depth?

Approximately 5800 feet.



Q.
Ao

Q.

A,

Now, is that gas sweet or sour?
It is mainly sweet gas.
And what wells are comnected im that pool?

In the Blinebry, the E1 Paso Natural Gas Company is taking

gas from fourteen wells in the Blinebry pool.

Q.

Is there amy other company taking gas from that pool?
No. Not as of December, 1952.

Now what other pool is there in that locality?

We have the Tubb pool.

And in what formatiom is it producimg?

From the top of the Tubb to a point 225 feet below the

top of the Tubb.

Q.
A,
Q.

sour?

At approximetely what depth?
At approximately 6100 to 6200 feet.

Now as to the gas from the Tubb's pool, is that sweet or

It is mainly sweet gas.
And what connectioms are there imto the Tubb's pool?

Well, for gas lift purposes there are five wells with

tWwo companies imvolved, and E1 Paso Natural Gas Company is connected

to eight wells and that was the dispositiom im the Tubb's Pool as of

December 31, 1952.

Q.
A,
Q.
A,

Queen.

Now is there amother pool in that general ares’
The Arrow Pool.
And what is the formstion from which that is producimg?

Top of the Yates to a point 200 feet below top of the



Q. Now any other poel - - =~

A, We have three wells beimg used in the Arrow Pool for gas
1ift purposes and two companies are involved.

Q. And as of December 31, 1952, those were the only wells
connected in that pool?

A, Yes,

¢. Now are there any other pools im that area?

A, Well, you go on down to the Jalco and the Amanda poel.

Q. How many well cenrmections are there in the Amanda pool?

A, There is ome well being used for gas 1lift purposes.

Q. Do you know the characteristics of that pool?

A, No, sir. I don't.

Q. Now, let's pass ever to the pool to the west there.

I believe the Langmat is the next ome.

A, Yes.

Q. From what formatiom is this well producing?

A, To Yates to a poimt 100 feet above base of the S.R,

Q. And what character of gas is it producing - is it sweet
or sour?

A, A part of the pool is producimg sweet gas amd im the
southers part of the poocl, there is sour gas. There is sweet and
sour,

Q. And about what = - = =

A, There is maimly sweet gas im the whole pool.

Q. 4nd about what depth is this well produeing?

A, That ranges from about 3000 feet to 3200 feet.

g B



Q. Now what well commections are there im that pool?

A, For gas lift purposes, there are six wells in the
ares and four companies involved. Southern Union Gas Company is
connected to six wells and E1 Paso Natural Gas Compamy is con-
nected to 155 wells.

Q. Now, with reference to the Jalco pool, what formatiom,
depth and character of gas is foumd in that pool?

A, That is from the top of the Yates to a peimt 100 feet
above the base of the S,R. The gas in the Jalco pool is mainrly
sour gas and it is producing from a depth of approximately 3000 feet
te 3100 or 3200 feet.

Q. Now what conmectiens are there in that pool?

A, For gas 1ift purposes there are tem wells beimg used
with four companies imvolved. United Production Compeny is comnected
to six wells; Phillips Petroleum Company is commectdd to three wells;
and E1 Paso Natural Gas Company is connected to 82 wells.

Q. Are there amy other pools that are now designated or
projected?

A, There is the Justis pool which is producing from 200
feet below the Glorietta Datum.

Q. At approximately what depth is this?

A, I believe that's aroumd 5400 to 5600 feet.

Q. And what is the character of gas? Is it sweet or sour?

A, The area is mostly sour gas.

Q. And what connections were there om December 31, 1952 as

to that pooll



A, E]l Pago Natural Gas Company is commected to four wells.

Q. Is there s difference between these various pools, as to
the extent of the depletion that is takimg place im each pool?

A, Definitely so. Take the Langmat pool amd the Jalce pool
- = the southern portlion of the pools are at a low level and your
depletion has - ~ is beginning to show in these two pools, reasonably fast.

Q. Does the E1 Paso Natural Gas Compamy have a service
project located im ome of those pools?

A, In the southern half of the Jalco Pool.

Q. Is that known as the Rhodes area?

A, That is the Rhodes Unit area.

Q. And that is used for area for surface gas from time to
times and withdrawn at other times?

A, Yes,

Q. Now, Mr. Baulch, in connection with the operations of
E]l Paso Natural Gas Company, I hand you a graph which is marked El
Paso Natural Gas Company's Exhibit No. 2. Will you tell us wkhat that
graph or chart represents?

A, This chart represents the gas purchased by E1l Paso Natural
Gag from the Permien Bagin Area.

The black limes show the total gas purchased by momths by
El Pase. The top of the red represemts the total amount of dry gas
produced from the Lea County area and the top of the blue represemts
the total gas produced from what we consider marginal wells throughout

the area.



(Pause. Exhibit No. 2 was attached to bulletim board)

Q. Mr. Bauleh, do you have exhibit 3 that reflects the
total figures?

A, Yes, I am placing it on the board.

Q. Now, as I understand the graph which has beea presemted
for the year 1952 shows the purchases by E1l Paso Natural Gas Company
in the Permian Basim area? Is that correct?

A, Comrect,

d. Now the black as shown on the chart represeats the
residue gas which is purchased. Is that correct?

A, That is correct.,

Q. Now what propertiem of that residue comes from lLea County -~ -
produced from Lea County?

A, Well, during the month of January, 1952, the total
amount of gas was a little bit less than 31 hilliem.

VOICE: I didn't get that.

A. For Jamuary, 1952, the total amounmt of gas, both residue
and dry geas - - -

Q. Just a minute, do you mean produced or purchased?

A, Purchased. Was a little below 31 billiem cubic feet of
gas. Now there was 42 billion, approximately, of residue gas produced
ah, purfhased and out of that 42 billiom residue gas, there was about
48.45 per cent of that was residue gas foumd im New Mexico.

Q. Now what was the - - - -

A, I beg your pardon. That percentege was 36.42.



¢, Now does that table, marked Exhibit 3, does that repre-
sent the percentages month by month of the residue gas which was
purchased in Lea County?

A, That's right.

Q. Now what does it vary - what do those purchases vary
from the top percentage to the bottom percentage without takimg up
so much time in goimg into each ome of them?

A, In New Mexico, residue gas varies from approximately 31
per cent to 39 per cent, or 39% per cent, of the total gas purchased.

Q. Now, Mr. Baulch, the red as showr om the graph repre-
sents the purchases of dry gas from the pools in lea Coumty, 1is
that correct?

A, That is correct.

Q. Now, there's comsiderable fluctuatiom as shown om that
chart as to quantities purchased. For example, the momth of May,
the purchases of dry gas have imcreased while purchases of residue
have gome down. Can you give the reason for that?

A, Yes. In May, 1952 that's when the oil strikes occurred
and as a result we had to take more dry gas.

Q. Now, im general, your purchases of dry gas fluctuate
from month to month with respect to the quantities of residue which
ngy be available either from Lea County or from the Permian Basin?

A, Tphat is correct.

Q. And I notice at the bottom of the greph there, that the
total productiom - ~ that the total purchases have imcreased. Is
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that due to new facilities being installed and new plants beimg put
on the system?

A, That's true. Also during the wimter momths our purchases
increase.

Q. Your market conditions then determime what your purbhases
will have to be?

A, That is correct.

d. And the market fluctuates with market conditiéms?

A, That is correct.

J. Well, Mr. Baulch, I will hand you a graph marked E1 Paso
Natural Gas Company's Exhibit 4. Does this graph represemt the pur-
chases made day by day for different momths during the year 19527

A. That is correct.

Q. The months shown on there are February, July, October and
December. Is that right?

A, That is correct.

Q. Now, I notice that there is quite a dip there in July.
Can you account for that?

9 A, Well, the big dip that you see is the decrease im pipe
line purchases ever the week-end of July 4th, 1952. That is duve to
industrial plants shutting dowm.

Q. So that these dips occur when the plants shut dowa for
long week-ends and then immediately your demand changes?
A, That is correct.

Q. And as shown by month to month, you have a week-end dip

=12



slmo st every week-end?

A, That is correct. Om week-ends, the big imdustrial plants
a8 well as the California companies shut back durinmg these days of the
month.

Q. So that you have a constantly fluctuating merket demand
for the gas that 1s being delivered in New Mexico, Arizona and Cali-
fornia?

A, That is correct.

Q. And ome of your sources of supply, the residue gas, is sub-
sequently cut back?

A, That is correct.

Q. Now at the erd of each momth, I notice that the curve
of your dry gas purchases goes up to a high peint. Can you account
for that?

A, Yes, that is caused by the sources of our residue gas
beimg very low during that period, caused by productiom -~ im other
words, the operators get productiom from other wells amd comsequently,
we have less residus gas available.

- Q. That is, the operators of oil wells ghat produce their
allowables before the emd of the momth and so the oil wells being
operated to capacity at the end of the momth msan that you have am
additiomal demand on dry gas wells?

A, That is correct.

Q. Now, Mr. Baulch, you are familiar with the rules that
we have here, that have beer submitted by the advisory board - - one
minute, before that - - we would like te offer these exhibits 1 through
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4 imelusive in evidence.

MR. SPURRIER: Is there objection? Without objectiom, they
will be admitted.

Q. What, from your experience in kmowing when to take dry
gas - - from your experience, what do you thimk approximately the rules
should be and should apply?

A. The proretion of gas imitially should be done om a pool
basis, without any specific rules being adopted.

Q. You thimk there should be a hearing as to whether or not
proration is needed on any pool before rules should be adopted for that
pool.

A, Ido - yes.

Q. And you think that the rules should be required for that
pool - the general rules - which might be necessary because of the
peculiar characteristics of anyons pool or the working donditioms of
that pool?

A, That is correct.

MR, HOWELL: I think that's all for Mr. Baulch. Now, we have
ome other witness, do you want to hear him now?

MR, SPURRIER: I thkmk we will recess until 1:30 this after-
roon befere hearing any additiomal testimomy.

(RECESS UNTIL 1:30 P.M,)

My, SMITH: I should liks at this time to ask the Commissienm
if they will permit the record to show that the several exhibits
offered im the Fowler Field case - which were marked for iddmtificatien

but were not offered - shall be considered in evidence.
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MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, they will be admitted.
Mp, Howell?

MR, HOWELL: Ig the Commission prepared to ask Mr., Baulch
some questioms or to have our other witness put on? I suggest that
we put Mr, Steem om and then have both witnesses aﬁﬂabh for
questioning and I think it would probably save time rather than
having them questioned separately. If that's agreeable, we'll have
My, Steen take the stand.

MR. SPURRIER: That is agreeable with the Commission.

H, ¥, STEEN,
having beem first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAT ION
BY MR, HOWELL:

Q. What is your name?

A, H, F, Steen.

Q. What is your position with El Paso Natural Gas Company?

A, General superintendent.

Q. How long have you been employed imn this capacity?

A, Some twenty-three years.

Q. Are you familiar with the over-ell problems of purchases
of dry gas in the Lea County area?

A, I believe I am,

Q. Would you explain to the commission the various soureces
of gas in that area. I believe you have a map there you can use in

answering the question and you cen point out the wvarious sources of

supply.
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A, That is right, Mr. Howell, we do have a map on the wall.
I hope all of those present will be able to see the map befause it's
on such a small scale. However, in part, it sets out the facilities
of the E1 Paso Natural Gas Company in the Permian Area,

You will note that the map has red and green dots designating
by the red dot, the plants owned by the E1 Paso Natural Gas Company.

Q. Now, let me interrupt just a minute there. The plants
owned by E1 Paso Natural Gas Company teke what character of gas?

A, The plants owned by the El Paso Natural Gas Company
take all the gas that is passed through the E1 Paso Natural Gas Com-
pany's lire,

The necessidty of these plants is due partly to the fact that
part of the Permian Basin is sweet and part of the gas is sour. Being
8o co-mingled, it would take duplicate systems in the field to bring
the gas in from long distances if it were kept separated. We have
found it more ecoromical to build a plant and co-mingle the gas and
lot all the gas go through the purification dehydration and compressor
plant.

Again on the map there, the green dots represent the spots
where we are buying geas from other companies. Thet is gas that would
enter our transmission line and is pipeline gas. When I say pipeline
gas, I mean gas that has been purified, the sulpur scid removed and
dehydrated and ready for trensmission into our main 1line system. Those
plants are owned by aumerous companies who operate residue plants,
having gas avallable at the tail gate of such plants for sale to the

pipeline industry. The ones up abeve there belong to Stanolind and

~16-



some below that belong to Gulf and one or two that belong to Skslly.
There are numerous plants that belong to Phillips and other producers
in the area where we buy gas at the tail gate of their gasoline plants.

Now, in the area where the red dots are shown, our plants
are not the only existing plants there. As ths general rule, a gasoline
plant is existing there, although not in all cases, in New Mexice
proper in the vicinity of Jal amd Euniee, we have the only plant
which is our Jal 1, 2, 3 and 4. Now, that's in ths vicinity of Menument
and Phillips oil center plant - Phillips, Warren and various other
producers have plants besides our plant. In the sketch you see there
alone, we have over 200,000 horse power or horse power approaching
200,000 of our own horse power that we have placed there so that
residus gas could be properly marketed. We have about 1000 miles
of pipeline and gathering lines ranging from about 30 inch down te
8 inch in diameter. Also a gathering system of smaller limes probably
reaching close to a 1000 miles as well.

Besides our held plant where our 200,000 horse power is in-
stalled, the other companies have numerous amounts of horse power
which 1 am not entirely familiar with and the pressures in the gasolins
plants are anywhere from vacuum to 8 or 10 pounds suction and diicharge
some 45,000 and in soms cases up to 200,000. It is our practice to
buy the gas at those pressures and compress it on up and im most cases,
run it through our own purification and dehydratien plant, compress it
on up, in some instances, to 850,000 for mainline transmission use.

About 80 per cent of the entire output of gas from the Permiam

Basin area through our company is at this time residue gas and when I
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residue gas I mean gas that has come from oil wells, has been precessed
through a gasoline plant and then picked up by our company and treated
or purified to remove the acid substences, dehydrated and placed into
our compressors and then into our high-pressure systen.

Where you have 80 per cent of your volume of gas coming from
sources as uncertain as residus pdants, youwr production will necessi-
tate having stand-by capacity to take the place of that gas, or in
the event of fallure of pressure or the fluctuation of oil marketing
conditions that causes shut-dewm days, in Texas particularly, and we
find, I might add here that we find from the Texsas Railraod Cemmission
cuts or adds from twenty days for each day cut, we have a fluctuatien
of a full 20 or 30 million in our residue take. For each day added
to eil production, we have the same fluctuation upward, betweem 25 or
20 or 30 million feet of gas per day. So that you can sse that the
o1l residus gas im the area, both in New Mexico and Texas, it is neces-
sary to have considar/tbwlrzlum of wtandardized gas. It is our estimate
that for every four millien of residus gas that is marketed, you should
have at least ome million standby of high pressure dry gas.

Now, not orly dees t he orders of the Commission effect the
soms 37 or 38 plants showm on ths plat in front of you there, with
that many plants mechanically operating and with purificatiom and
treating facilities which are subject to corrosion and sometimes repairs,
you can see that hardly a deay passes that ome or twe plamts, either our
owa er some of the others, they must be repaired and therefore, they
mast be shut down ranging anywhere from twe days to two menths. In

the case of fire or explosion or a failure of some type im the equipment,
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it could incapacitate a plamt for a much longer period of time.
Therefore, where you are getting a flow of gas approximating say
50 millien a day, you must process that flow of gas through amother
facility.

Now, our company is unique to somes exteat imn twe counts.
The first beimg that all the gas - -~ the majority of the gas that
we procsss itself through our pipelime facilities is our gas. It
mst be treated and purified se that it cen be sold as gas that will
pass the state qualifications for the product. The other is that
we, I gusss, market more residue gas than any other company.

Mogt of the time gas companies have high pressure gas wells
conmected te their high pressure systems. About all that is necessary
for the high pressure gas is that it is twrned om, run threugh a
dehydration plant and them it is ready for sale in the high pressure
areas or market areas wherc/;:e:ight be transferred to. I think ve
are far ahead of any other othsr compamy im these two factors. Now,
whether that is a good deal or not, I cannot say at this time. It
is however, a lot of trouble. It takes about 1000 mem to operate
this system that you have been following there, with headquarters
of anothet plant being located in Jal, which is the headquarters of
our southern states.

The part that I am talking about or trying to get over to the
Comission here is that a great deal of flexibility is required im
operating a system of this type. And in that flexibility, you must

have high pressure gas wells on call at all times to talke care of
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any fluctuatiom in your residue, which 1is the gas that comes from the
oil wells.

We started out a number of years age at Jal, as most pipeline
companies would, without any - - with some 7 or 8 high pressure gas
wells that were all that existed im the area at ths time. We took
gas from those wells for a number of years - this high pressure gas -
and all that was required was treatment. I believe that the first
state or the first place where conservation of preventing of waste
by the burning of residus gas was im New Mexico. That was started
up at our low pressure plant which we designate as our No. 2 plant,.
where as you lmow, a gasoline plant was built and gas from the oil
wells was takem from the tail gate of the gasolime plant, treated,
processed, compressed and put into meinline systems. The next place
we went, I believe was the Phillips plant and made a deal with
Phillips te start buying residus gas from that plant, and compressing
it, treating it and putting it into the line. Consequently, we have
tried to keep abreast of ths flaring of gas in New Mexico which has
been our policy. I believe the recordtwill show that very little gas
is being burned from gesoline plants throughout the State of New Mexico.
That, I presums, is the reasom that regulatioms have not been imposed
sooner or that they have not been imposed at all to any great extent,
in New Mexico, because there is no waste occurring.

Now, I mention these things to give you some idea of the
equipment, the man power and the flexibility that is required to assure
marksts for our residue gas and to comserve it from waste because if it

isn't marketed -~ - several years ago, it was vented to the air. Most
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of the Commissions are becoming more strict with respeet to this, and
more so daily, in allowing any gas to be flared to the air and wasted
forever for the country as a whole.

My, Howell, I believe that's all I have to say about the
matter. I was just trying to bring them up to date a little on what
the procedure has been and our policy with respect to residue gas as
well as the need of flexibility that you must have for stend-by
capacity for this type of system.

Rhodes

Now, we have built in, as we could, im our/reservoir a
storage project which will help us teke care of demands of excess
residue gas areas, when we do not have demand for it in the pipeline
so that we can store it for short periods of time to help give us some
flexibility for that isn’t all that is required in marketimg this large
volume of residue gas.

Q. Mr, Steen, are you purchasing from lea County approximately
the same amount of residue gas as dry gas?

A, Mr, Howell, I believe the figures will show that that is
approximately - - the statement is approximately correct. Although it
isn't on a straight line besis. In the summer tims, ths high pressure
wells are cut back to the extent that we can cut them back. All high
pressure wells that we are tied into in order to mset our contract with
the producers are guaranteed an allowable that we have to look after
to hold our contract im good standing with the producers. But im the
summer time, we shut the high pressure wells back because if you don't
have something that you can cut back, you certainly have to flere resi-

due gas either in New Mexico, Texas or other places. So, our practice



has beer to cut the high pressure wells back im the summer time, go
ahead and take all the flared gas that we have facilities to taks,
thern in the winter time when the seasonal demand on the system causes
peak takes and peak days, we use tle Hgh pressure wells as a means
of keeping our system loaded.

Q. Now there is a matter which we tend to overlook., What
is the fundamentsl difference between the problems of marketing oil
and marketing gas?

A, Well, my conception of that Mr. Howell, would be that
the oil can be carried in buckets or in a truck or it can be stored
in tanks on top of the ground in various places, but that is impossible
with gas. You must have a pipeline running through the gas field and
the line must have a market at the place the line extends to to be
sold because there is no way unless some other ground storage is de-
vised and that requires a formation of soms kind te be stered in,
there is no way to store the gas at the sales point like there is the
oil.

Q. So that for each separate gas pool, the market is deter-
mined by the lines that are built into that pool?

A, That is correct.

Q. And the only way that that gas can be marketed from any
one pool is through the pipeline which go in there, whether they go
to interstate pipelines or local pipelinss or carbon black or gas
1ift. The gas moves out of the pool and must be marketed.

A, That is correct.



Q. Now, let us look over the proposed rules for the Lea
County area. wWhat is your opinion with reference to the time and
manner in which the Commission should approach imposition of rules
for the proration of gas in Lea Coumty?

A, I have looked over the rules several times and wish
to say that I'm not entirely familiar with them. There are some things
about them that I do not understand, completely. But it is my opinion
that in prorating gas in Lea County it should be done - where it is
Jjust being done for the first time -~ it should be done on a pool basis
and not an over-ell proposition with one order because if that happens
I think it is going to cause a glorified amount of confusiom such as
the Commission hasn't run into before if the order is passed that all
peols on a general order will be prorated.

Now it may be that these pools are partially depleted in
differend percentages. Many of them have different flowing pressures.
Many of them have dual completed wells in them. Many of them have
not only dual completed oil wells but dusl completed gas wells. You
have gas wells in some of those pools that are producing from two
varieties or two formations down below the ground. All of that is
going to raise the question - - all of that is going to cause a great
deal of confusion, not only that but the pools that have been named
here and some of them covering the extent of territory they cover, it
seenms to me that there is some question that must be straightened
out between the oil producers and the Commission as to whether all of

thess wells in the gas pools - - the pools that are designated as gas
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pools, are gas wells or whether part of them are oil wells.

Now, I admit that maybe I heven't understood the rules well
enough. Maybe that isn't a good thought or a good idea to brimg up
at this time, but it seems to me that any well, or tract of land
in a gas pool could be designated a gas well and conversely there
would be certain wells that are at this time oclassified as oil wells
that, if classified as gas vwells, would leose a part of the oil
allowahle they have at this time as well as loose the gas that was
going inte a low-pressure system.

Perhaps, low pressure wells will not be considered. However,
there are a number of high-pressure wells, that is oil wells - -
that is, they are dually completed wells and the resson I thimk that
it should be comsidered on & pool basis aside from the things that
I have already said, is that thsre may be found in certain pools there
that they do not need proration at this time. There may be one pur-
chager there who is teking from all the wells in that particular pool
and there are no correlative rights that are being -~ one person to tke
other - is not getting hurt on the pool with respect to correlative
rights being taken. In the sams instance, if we try to do this onm
an ever-ell basis, with the different pressures - the differeat flowing
pressures that the wells have ~ the different deliverability that the
wells will put out, it is goimg te cause a great deal of eonfusiom in
trying to make a1l the pools fit one set of rules. It seems to me that
it would be mueh simpler to taks one pool for propation first,/::dtg' worst
Commission saw it, and have evidenced furnished showing the type well
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or all the type wells that existed there and then make a set of rules
to conform to the type of wells that you have in the pool, rather than
rules for the over-all srea in New Mexico.

e I understand that it is your opinion that the best ap-
proach is to have & hearing as to a particular pool to determine
whether or not proration is necessary, to determine the boundaries
of the pool to see if they are proper and to discuss any particular
problems that exist in the pool prior to imposing proration rules om
that pool.

A, It seems to me that that is the only feasible way to do
it.

Q. Now, there is another factor that hasn't been memtiomed
here that is that it is anticipated that the Permien Basim pipeline
will be taking gas from this area. Is there any advantage in your
opinion in waiting until the Permian Company is actually in there and
taking gas and seeing what the problems are before giving rules to the
pool district?

A. Well, I think that when Permian comes in it will change
the situation to a considerable degree. Of course, that's up to the
Commission as to whether it wishes to put the proration into effect
before the Permian gets in. I don't know. ’

MR, HOWELL: I think that's the evidence that I had desired
te bring out.

MR. SPURRIER: Are there any questions of either of these

witnesses? If there are no questions, the witnesses may be excused.
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MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Davis?
MR, DAVIS: I have one witness.
A, M, WEIDERKEHR,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAT IGN

BY MR, DAVIS:

Q. What is your name?

A, A, M, Weiderimhr.

Q. What position do you hold with Southern Union Gas Company?

A, Engineer.

Q. Would you briefly state your background?

A, I started with Southern Uniom Gas Company about six years
ago. DBefore that, I spent 5 years with Magnolia and two and one half
of that was in the field in general engineering and the last two and one
half, I worked in their Dallas office as a reservoir engineer and working
on proration in fislds in Texas.

Q. Mr, Weiderkehr, you are familiar with the operations of
Southern Union Gas Company, particularly in the Lea County area, New
Mexico?

A, I am.

Q. Would you tell us brisfly what fields we have under the
pipeline system and what disposition is being mede of that gas?

A, We take gas at this particular time actually from three
fields. The Eumont field primarily, and then we are also taking gas

from the Langmat field and we have recently added one Blinebry well



to our system. The gas from all of this area is used in our southeast
distributing system.

Q. The gas is used for what purpose?

A, For conduction throughout the general area,

Q. For domestic?

A, For domestic, commercial, etc.

Q. Now, you have heard the testimony of Mr. Baulch and Mr.
Steen of El Pase concerning the character of the gas to be found in
the Eumont end langmat pools. Have you not?

A. I have.

Q. Do you agree with their conclusions?

A, Yes, I do.

Q. Generally, their testimony insofar as our operations in
this area conforms with our operations?

A, Right. Our gas coming from the Eumont pool is sour amd
the gas that we are taking from the Langmat pool is sweet.

Q. What action do we take on the gas coming from the Eumont
pool to get it ready for our market?

A, We have to process this gas in order to make it available
for the pipeline.

Q. In other words, until that operation is completed, the
gas is not of any benefit to us whatsoever?

A, It cannot be used until it has been processed.

Q. In connection with that type of operations, our plant is

designed to carry and take care of a certain amount of gas which is
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comparable to our market requirements?

A, That is right.

d. With respect to both the sour and sweet gas?

A, That is correct. We need both the sour and the sweet gas.
Our plant has capacity to handle 300, million cubic feet per month,
and the remaining gas will be taken from the sweet gas wells, It has
been our policy in the several months, we have gotten our plant running
pretty well the year round on sour gas and increase our gas intalke from
the sweet gas wells during the winter months since we have more sour gas
wells, it gives them their fair share and we continue to produce them
at a higher rate the year round - that is, a higher average rate than
we do the other wells that are producing sweet gas and we kick up the
sweet gas wells appreciably during the winter months.

Q. Now, Mr, Weiderkshr, you were present at the meeting yes-
terday? You were a member of the advisory committee and also the
rules committee that prepared a draft of proration rules for the Com-
misgion?

A, Yes,

Y. During some of those meetings, did you observe that the
rules that we subtmitted here that there was controversy as to several
of the provisions?

A, That is correct. There were very few of the companies
that agreed on all of these, Some folks said will de do about this,
and the answer usually was we'll take care of that when the problem
arises. The rules were drafted very broadly and if they have bugs
in them, they'll be worked out.
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Q. In other words, it is your opinion that a general pro-
cedure should be followed and if and when the Commission finds that
the proration of natural gas in any part of the area is necessary

A, I think the Commission will have to make rules for in-
dividual flelds takimg into the considerstion of these rules the
factors which will vary throughout the fédeld, such as sweet and sour

deliverability '
gasy~ all those things will have to be taken into consideration in
any of your pools.

Q. None of thet information was taken into censideration
by the committee that was involved in setting up these rules which
were adopted by the majority vote of the committee?

A, That was not the case. The rules were general and did
not take into consideration any specific pools.

MR. DAVIS: No further questions.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a question of this witness?
If not, the witness may be excused.

MR. STAHL: My name is Stahl ef the Permian Basim FPipeline
Company and we have one witness.

fEX D, FONIER,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAT ION
BY: MR, STAHL
Q. Will you state your name, piease?

A, Rex D, Fowler.
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@. What position do you hold with the Permisn Basin Pipe-
line Company?

A, Mgngger.

de Do you also hold the same position a natural gas company?

A, That is correct.

Q. In general, what do your duties consist of, Mr. Fowler?

A, They generally cover the allocation and proration of gas
and various sources of supply.

Q. For both Permian and Northern?

A, Yes.

Q. Will you explain to the Commission the present status of
the Permian Basin Pipeline Company?

A, Yes. We think it will go into operation Iecembsr 1 of this
year. That system is located im the southeast part of the - - of’ lea
County, New Mexico, where dry gas will be purchased and in the Prayberry
area of Texas,

Qe You said that the system was plamned to go into operation
December 1st, do you msan that the company anticipates runnimg gas
about December 1st?

A, That is correct.

Q. Mr, Fowler, was Permian represented on ths committee which
was delegated to draft the proposed rules?

A, Yes, they were.

Q. Are you familisr with those rules?

A, Yes. I have read the rules.

Q. With your conversations with persons from Permian who
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attended those meetings and from your reading of the rules, is it
your understanding that those rules provide for proration om a pool
by pool basis?

A, Yes. That is my understanding.

Y. Do you have any other general comments with respect to
those rules, Mr. Fowler?

A, I'd like to meke just one general comment. I am not
completely familiar with the pools in the southeastera section of
Lea county; howsver, it has been my experience that the characteris-
tics of various gas pools are not generally the sams., For that
reason, I believe hearings will be held on each pools se that special
rules can be considered.

Q. Were you present when Mr. Steen of E1l Paso testified?

4, I was,

Q. Did you hear his testimony?

A, Iaid.

Q. In your opinion, do you think that ths Permian Basin
Pipeline Company will be faced with the same typs of problems that
Mr, Steen outlined in his testimony?

A, Yes, Ido.

Q. Did you hear Mr, Steen testify that a great amount of
flexibility is desirable in the gas producing areas?

A, Yes, I did. I think Mr, Steen covered the problem very
well,

Q. Does this generally conform to the view of the Permian
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Basin Pipeline Company?

A, That is right.

ds Ig the Northern Gas Company presently operating where gas
is prorated?

A, Yes. We are operating in the Texas panhandle and gas is
prorated there.

Q. I understand from earlier testimony that you have had
experience in working under proeration in various areas?

A, That is right.

Q. Based om that experience in your work, do you have an
opinion as to whéther proration should be established at this time?

A, Yes. Ag previously stated Permian Basin Pipeline Company
expects to put its system in operation in a little over three momths
now -~ about December 1. There will be a substantial mwzmarket for
gas in the Lea County area.

Q. Do you have any figure in mind as te about what percentage
Permian will take of the gas produced in that area?

A, Roughly, I think it will be about 35 per cent. Now, it
seems to me that as soom as that system is in operatiom, quite a large
number of'additicnal wells will have a market for gas, and much more
information will be available at that time on which to base a study
as to whether or not proration would be advisable and what rules
should apply in each pool.

Qe If I understand your testimony then, your position is
that Permian Basim Pipelins Company feels that preration is not de-

sirable at this time - is that right?
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A, We would like to see it deferred until our Company is
in operation. Thinkimg that the additional information available
at that time will help the Commission in establishing proration on
& suitable basis.

Q. Mr, Fowler, are you generally familiar with the sources
of supply that Permian anticipates gettimg their gas from?

A, Yes,

Q. Is it not a fact that Permian does not have a great
deal of information at this time with regard to wells that it will
be connected to?

A, That is true. In fact, many of the wells aren't yet

drilled. They are to be drilled between now and the and of the

year, Other wells are t o be reworked and recompleted.

Q. Then from your experience, wouldn't it be very difficult
thing to attempt to set up proration at this time when ; very small
amount of knowledge and factual data is available?

A, I believe it would.

Q. Do you have any further statemsat that you would care to
make ?

A, I believe not.

MR, STAHL: That's all,

MR. SPURRIER: Ig there a question of this witness?

M. TREMBIE: George E. Tremble, Samaden Oil Corporatiem.
Mr, Fowler, did I understand you to say that your system is propesed

fer 200 million cubie feet of gas per day?
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A, That is right. At the first of the year.

Q, What I would like to ask you, the gas coming from the
State of Texss, how much of that will be residue -~ - how much of that
do you anticipate to be residue and how muck will be high pressure
gas?

A, O;t of the State of Texas?

Q. Yes.

A, I think about 100 to 125 will be residus gas.

Q. That's out of the State of Texas?

A, That would be from the Sprayberry area, yes.

Q. How much from the gas wells in Pecos County - are they
high pressure gas wells?

A, Yes, I think that will prebably ge into operation early
in next year. Probably start out around 2500 per day.

MR. STAHL: Thank you.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? If not, the witness may be excused.
Is there anyons else to be heard in this case?

MR, CAMPEELL: If the Commission please, I'm Jack M., Campbell,
Roswell, New Mexice amd 1'd like to make a statemsnt, in behalf of the
Texas-Pacifiec Coal & 011 Company.

It appears to Texas-Pacific Coal & 0il Company that there is
some difference of opinion as to the effect of the proposed general
rules should the Commission ses fit to put them into effect.

The rules do not seem to us to be clear inasmuch as they seem

on the surface to contemplate pool hearings in all cases, which we
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believe is the proper method to initiate gas proration amd if they
mean any more than that - if they do mean an attempt to proration
in a four county area - or any area larger than a common sources of
supply, we have serious doubts as to thelr legelity under New Mexico
statute.

We have no objection to gas preration provided it is needed
and provided it is done in compliance with the statutes. In fact,
the statutes require that the Commission make a determination if
gas proration is needed and these proposed rules likewise contain
such a provision.

Furthermore, the statutes require that the Commission im
designating a gas pool limit the pool both horizontally and vertically
as & separste or common source of supply. As we understend it, this
hearing involves both cases 245 and the case involving the proposed
gas proratiom in a four-county area. We feel that the determination
and definition of the gas pools being the very predicate upom which
ges8 preration, if it is initisted, must bs based is extremely impor-
tant, in setting up any gas proration system.,

For example, it is our understanding that in Case 245 the
Commission has already or by the proposed changes which have recently
been offered in connection with this proposal by the committee, has
combined the Yates formation, which both historically and geolegically
have been accepted as a separate source of supply in the Permiam
Basim from the Seven Rivers formation emd in soms cases, has combined
it with a portion of the Queen, and combined all of these inte one

common source of gas supply.
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To do so, we feel ignores the method and mannsr im which
hunireds of wells have been drilled in those areas and results in
considerable complications both by way of proper and legal orders
of the Commission and protection of contractual rights of people in
those areas, who have drilled oil wells and who have been producing
them as oil wells under the Commission's approval for soms period
of time.

Furthermore, many gas sales contracts have been entered
into in these areas with the Commission's knowledge which limit the
subject matter of the contract of gas produced from the Yates forma~-
tion as sweet gas on one hand, and sour gas on the Seven Rivers
formation on the other hand.

We feel that the legality of the designatien of gas pools
in this manner is a very serious question for the Commission and
in establishing gas proration if it is determined to be necessary.
We would like to request the Commission, and I believe these proposed
rules contemplated, if they do not spell it out clearly, that there
shall bs a separate pool hearing imn each and every case. And that
in those pool hearings, case 245 might be left opemn for the purpose
of determining in each pool from proper geological testimony by
interested parties whether a gas pool designated both horizontally
and vertically is actually a single source of supply or whether in
fact there are several sources of supply involved.

Second, that the hearing determins separate sources of supply

which should be designated as gas pools. Third, whether gas proration
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is needed in each of these sseparate sources of supply amnd fourth,

if they are needed, what special field rules should be adopted to
protect the wells already completed and to protect contractusl
rights which have been acquired on the basis of designation of pools
in another manner in the absence of gas proration.

If these proposed general rules contemplate that they shall
simply be stand-by rules and that there shall be no gas proration in
any pool im New Mexico in the absence of a pool hearing, we have ne
particular objection to them. On the other hand, if, as some people
seem to feel, they contemplate gas proration om a four-county basis
without & determination in each common source of supply before any
gas proratlon is put into effect, we have serious doubts as to their
widdom or legality.

We want to particularly request that Case 245 be retained
open in any event for modification in the event there is a pool hear-
ing and its determination is contrary to the existing designatiem of
gas pools as made by the Commission at that time.

MR, SPURRIER: I3 there anyons else to be heard? Mr. Hinkle?

MR, HINKIE: I am Clarence Hinkle, Hervey, Dow & Hinkle,
Roswell representing the Humble Oil and Refining Company.

We have listemed with a great deal of interest te the testi-
mony that has been put up here by the El Paso Natural Gas and other
pipeline companies. We assume that the object of their testimomy is
to impress the Commissiom that there is no hurry in putting preratiom
into effect, We have felt all along that the wisdom of the Commission
in appointing the advisory committee to recommend some rules was an
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indication of the feeling of the Commission that there was a necessity
for gas proration in these four counties,

We have participated in the hearings that have been held with
respect to drafting these rules. And I think I can state generally,
that we are im accord with the rules that have been proposed. We are
not wholehssrtedly in accord with Rule 4 whiesh is the rule which is
sometimes - - which has come under soms discussion here as to its
proper interpretation - whetherit is necessary for the Commission to
make a separate determination im each pool or field to determime if
proration is needed and the adoption of special field rules.

However, we are willing to go along on that amd om the proposi-
tion that/:go pipeline companies as proposed hers that there be a
hearing on sach ssparate pool, but we would like to urge the Commission
to put these rules after they have been adopted, into effect at the
earlisst possible time. We think that ths Commission should go ahead
and call, as soon as practicable, hearings for the purposes of deter-
mining whether preration 1s warranted in the pool and for the adoption
of any special rules as may be necessary preparatory to putting pro-
ration inte effect. Then they can go ahead and call fer proration and
put 1t into effect at the earliest possible time,

Now, I assume that there will be some periods of tims when each
one of these rules, as proposed, will be discussed. 4m I right om that?

MR, SPURRIER: We hoped we wouldn't have to, Mr. Hinkle. But
if you care to discuss them, you go ahead.

MR. HINKIE: I have only one suggestiom. It is not a proposed



change in those rules but it is a suggested clarification. And that's
in connection with Rule 6 which provides for gas allocation. Now,
in order to understand the substitution which I would like te suggest
to the Commission when they consider the adoption of these rules, I
would like to read that/:::::nnco which is in "C", roman numeral VI,

It reads "More than one preration umit of fractional parts
thereof may be adjoined to a gas well and the allowable assigned said
well may bs increased proportionalaly provided that:" and thea it
discusses the conditions upon which these allowables may be increased.
"First, no more tham 6.0 acres shall be assigned to any one well;
second, all acreage in said lease may reasonably be presumed to be
productive of gas; three, & multiple unit, so formesd, shall not have
over-all lemgth or width exceeding 5,280 feet;" now, fourth, this is
the one which I felt was ambiguous and should be changed. Four reads
this way in the propossd ruls. "The well, to which such additional
units are assigned, shall be located not closer to any boundary of
such pool units" that - - I think that's a typographical error, I

distance

suppose it should be "than" "the/represented by 25% of the lemgth of
the lomger of the two boundaries im such pool units, which are
adjacent to said first mentioned boundaries."

Now, I don't believe that that makes semse in that you have
not made reference to any such boundary at all. And we have tried a
number of times to figure out practically and while we know what the
intent was and have ne quarrel with the intemt - ~ we think that the
intent was "no well, where there are multiple pool umits, should be

located less than 660 feet from the lomgest boundary ner more than
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1320 feet from the shortest boundary.”

Now, in order to clarify that statement and accomplish the
gsams thimg, we would like to suggest that the following be substituted
for sub-section 4. "Where not more than two proration units are
assigned to a well, the well shall not be located closer than 660
feet to the longest boundary of ths pool unit nor less than 1320 feet
froem the shortest boundary of the pool unit, where three or more units
are pooled, the wells shall not be located closer than 320 feet to
the outer boundary of the pool unit."

We belisve that in this manner, it is clear and accomplishes
the same thing that is proposed in these rules. I would like to pass
this along to the Commission for what it's worth.

VOICE: You mede reference to 320, you meant 1320 feet,
didn't you?

MR, HINKIE: 1320 - that's right.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR, DIPPIE: My name is Harry Dipple and I'm with the Contin-
ental 0il Company.

The continental realizing or acting on the assumptiom, I
should say, that the Commigsion im appointing this committee felt that
the time for gas proration has arrived, feels that it should say that
it favors generally the rules that have been proposed by the committee.

Continental was represented on the comnittee and ok part in

the discussions. But, of course, we have some reservations in our

mind with pegpect te the provisions of certain portions of these rules.
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I might say at the out-set that it is our opinion that they should
have general applicatiomn te the four-county area and that exceptions
thereto should be granted when the conditions exist that require
granting of such exceptions, and after proper notice amd hearing,
rather than trying to have all of the exceptions fit into the rules.

There is a provision in section (b) of Rule 4 for just that
sort of thing, I believe. And apparently, soms members of the com-
mittee have in mind that that sort of hearing would be in order
and probably necessary om certaln occasions. Since it was indicated
& moment age that the Commission will hear comments with respect teo
the individual rules as proposed, we have mede, I think it is cerrect
to say, soms careful studies of these rules that are proposed and
Wwe have soms matters that we would like to call to the Commission’
attention and we have some recommendations to make.

Rule 1 attempts to define a gas well. We think that the rule
is so worded as te perhaps bs confusing and in one sense of the werd,
it's rather duplicitous. It says: "A gas well shall mean a well
producing gas or natural gas from & common source of gas supply from
the gas pools determined by the Commission" and if you'll refer teo
the definitions in the exlsting rules, you will, I think, find that
a common sourcs of gas supply is the same thing as a gas pool. So
in view of that definition, we would like to recommsnd the following
definitiom of a gas well. "A gas well shall mean & well producing
gas from a commom source of supply which has besen designated by the
Commissiom to be a gas pool."

Now, sinos Rule 1 has to de with definitions, we would suggest
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that t he heading of the rule be changed merely te the word "Definitions"
and that the work of the gas well be eliminated and that a definition
be added under there - lst the gas well definitiom be sub-section (a)
or sub-gection (1) whatever you may chose.

Under Rule 4, sub-section (c), there is an attempt mede te
define a gas purcheser system. Now Rule 4 is headed "GAS PRORATION"®
and we do not feel that that is a proper place for a definitiomn. We,
therefore, would suggest that a gas purchaser should be defined in Rule
1 where definitions will properly find their place, since we already
attempted to define one term as to what a gas well is.

We would recommsnd that the following definition of a gas
purchaser should be included in rule 1. "Gas purchaser shall meam
any taker of gas either at the well head or at any point or the lead
where connection is mede for gas transportatiom or utilization.®
We feel that perhaps & casual compai'ison of the proposed defimition
and the one that we are recommsnding with the one that is appearimg
in sub-section (c) of Rule 4 will suggest that the one that is in-
cluded in the proposed rules as sub-sdction (c) of Rule 4 does not
adequately define a gas purchaser, because some gas purchasers take
at points other than well heads. Some of them take it at the separ-
ator or either at the lease line.

Now, this next recommendation has to do with Rule 2. We feel
that under paragraph (a) of Rule 2 in lines 2 and 3, the word"sectiond
should be changed "section" and then sub-divisions (a), (b) and (c)
should be eliminated. In other words, we feel that sub-section (a)

of Rule 2 should read that "the secretary of the Commissiom shiall have



authority to grant an exception to the requirements of state-wide
rules 104, section (d) without notice and hearing when application
has been filed in due form." Then put a period and eliminate the
word "and".

The reason for this recommendation is that the provisions
of the sections that we have proposed © eliminate do not apply to
these gas rulss but appear to us to apply te oil rules.

Our next recommsndation has to do with sub-paragraph 2(a)
in line 2 of - ~ let me see - in sub-paragraph 2(a) of sub-section
(a) of Rule 2 reads: "The ownership of all oil and gas leases within
a radius of 660 feet of the proposed locations" - - we recommend
that it be changed from 660 to 1320 feet. This distance that we
recommend, the 1320, corresponds to gas spacing whereas the 660 figure
which apparently was copied with this wording from state-wide rule
104 (f)applies to oil proration units specifically.

Now, our next recommendation has to do with Rule 3, and we
recommend that the entire paragraph be eliminated and that there be
substituted for it the following: "No well producing from any pool
allocated under these rules shall be allowed to produce a greater
daily amount of liquid hydrocarbons than the top unit oil allowable
determined by dtate-wide rule 505, unless, after hearing the Commission
shall amend this rule as it applies to a particular pool in ader to
prevent waste or protect correlative rights."”

We feel that the provision that we recommend the deletion of
is not only not necessary but that it is contrary to what we think is

the intent of the Commission in regulating gas pools. We believe that



rules governing gas pools should regulate gas by setting gas allow-
ables, not oll allowables.

We will next come to Rule 4. To be perfectly frank about it,
we feel that Rule 4 should be eliminated in its entirety unless it is
desired to keep sub-division (b) in the rules and if that sub-section
(b) is thought to be desirable, we would suggest that it be added on
at the end of the rule rather than at this point.

Now, the reason for our recommending or suggesting that Rule
4 should be - - that is sub-section (a) of Rule 4 should be deleted
is that it appears to be as has been evidenced here today, some conflict
of opinion on the part of those who worked on the rules at the request
of the Commission, as to the interpretation of that rule. The provisions
of sub-section (a) are really made unnecessary by provisions of some of
the other rules, that are proposed - - as for example, sub-section (a)
of Rule 6. 4&nd by eliminating sub-section (a) of Rule 4, we feel that
the rules would actually not suffer but would be benefited by the dele-
tion. Now, our reason for suggesting the deletion of sub-section (c)
of Rule 4 has already been gone into in that we recommend that a:gas
purchaser be defined as we recommended and be placed in Rule 1, under
definitions.

Now, we next come to Rule 6. In paragraph B, line 8, that
sentence which I have reference to now reads "The Commission shall
include in the proration schedule the gas wells in the pool delivering
to a gas transportation facility, and shall include in the proration
achedule of such pool any well which it finds is being unreasonably
discriminated against through denial of access to a gas tramsportation
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facility which is reasonably capable of handling the type of gas
produced by such well.," We recommend the deletion of that sentence
and the substitution for it of this sentence: "The Commission shall
include in such proration schedule, all wells completed in and
capable of producing from any pool allocated under these rules.”"

We feel that the wording that is in the rule and proposed
by the committee would enable an operator in utilizing all of his
gas production on his own lease to have his wells left off the
schedule. We feel that placing a well on the prorstion schedule is
no insurance that the well will be connected because that is a matter
of contract between the producer and the purchaser.

Now, we recommend also the deletion of the next sentence
of sub-section (b) of paragraph 6 which reads "The total allowable
to be allocated to the pool shall be determined by the Commission in
the following manner: The total allowable for s month shall be equal
to the total market demand for that month plus the amount of any
overproduction, or less the amount of any underproduction during the
second preceding month." We recommend the substitution of the fol-
lowing: "Such schedule shall set forth each well's current gas allow-
able, which shall be its fair and equitable share of the pool allow-
able, as determined under the provisions of Rule VI C below; the
amount of overproduction or underproduction accrued during the second
preceding month; 'and the net allowable which shall be the current
allowable plug said underproduction or less said overproduction from
the second preceding month."

The wording, as recommended by the committee, we feel, is
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calculated to adjust nomlnations by actual production esperience.

The effect, however, would appear to us to be confusing. For instance,
if production or takes during a given month greatly exceeded the
allowable, due to an unexpected surge of demand, that excess would be
added to the allowable of the second succeeding month. The effect is
to multiply the difficulties wrought by the vagaries of weather amd
market demand. Actually, these unknown factors should be handled

by ad justing nominations, as that is the purpose of the supplemental
mominations.

Now, we have one recommendation for a change which perhaps
is minor and is more a grammatical matter than one which would ser-
iously affect the rules. I have reference to section (e), of Rule
6 the last line on the page. That is, the third line. The word
"amount" - - it reads"the allocation to a pool remaining after sub-
tracting the capacities of marginal units shall be divided and
allocated ratably among the non-marginal units in the gmoupnt that
the acreage" and so on. We feel that the word "amount" should be
changed to read "proportion" because that would make the intent
clesrer.

Now in line § of sub-section(c) of Rule 6 which is line 2
on page 3 of the mimeographed copies of the proposed rules which I
have - after the word "shall"-provided that for this purpose standard
units shall be as defined in Rule 5 above - ~ we recommend that the
words "as defined in Rule 5 above" be deleted and that we substitute
the following: "construed to contain 160 acres, notwithstadding

variations therefrom within the limitations of rule 5 above."
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Now, our first thought was perhaps that the Committee mis-
understood the intent of the former wording, and that it was changed
for brevity. The purpose of this language is to relieve the Commis-
sion of having to deal with small variations (up to 2 acres) from
the standard units for allowable purposes. Units with 158 or 162 acres
would be given credit for 160 acres and be treated exactly like a
tract that contained precisely 160 acres.

Now, Mr. Hinkle called attention to typographical error in
numbsred paragraph 4 of sub-sdetion (¢) of Rule 6 in the second line
where he suggested the word "that" should be changed to "than".

Unless the Commission adopts the substituted language that Mr. Hinkle
proposed and we have no objection to the Commission's adopting the
language that he recommended.

If, however, Humble's recommendation is not adopted, we would
further recommend that numbered paragraph 4 should end after the word
"pooled" and the word "and" at the end of it should be eliminated.

Now, under Rule 8, numbered paragraph 2 of sub-section (a),
it now reads: "the locations of all wells on the lease and the immediately
surrounding leases producing from the saver reservoir, and", We recom-
mend the elimination or deletion of the words "and the immediately
surrounding leases". We also recommend the deletion of numbered para-
graph 3 of sub-section (a) of Rule 8, which reads: "the lease ownership
of said leases". Now the reason for that recommendation is that the
person who will be required to make the affidavit on form C-104 could

hardly be expected to have personal knowledge of the location of wells
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on the immediately surrounding leases and of the lease ownership of
surrounding leases to such an extent that he would be willing to
swear to it.

The next recommendation has to do with Rule 9. In the
second line of Rule 9, there appears the word "submitted". We re-
commend that we substitute for the word "submitted" the following
words "reported on a form designated by the Commission." The
first part of that paragraph should then read: "The monthly gas
production from each gas well shall be metered separately and the
gas production therefrom shall be reported on a form designated by
the Commission.”

The word "submitted” we think is ambiguous and does not
indicate the intent of the rule. The substituted wording, we feel,
gives the proper directions and indicates exactly how the gas pro-
duction is to be reported.

Now, we would like to make this further suggestion. While
it really doesn't directly apply to the rules as proposed by the
Commission - - the committee, but we feel perhaps that this is an
opportunity to call it to the attention of the Commission and we
should like to do so. That the definition numbered 51 in the state=~
wide rules be changed - - I don't have my copy of state-wide rules
- = be changed in line 4 to - - change the word "seventh" to read
"gixth". The definition would then read as follows: Proration period
shall mean for oil the proration month and for gas six consecutive
calendar months which shall begin at 7:00 a.m. on the first day

of a calendar month and end at 7:00 a.m. on the first day of the
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sixth succeeding month."

The present wording would imply a seven month proration
period, whereas the wording just prededing it in the same definition
definitely states that the period should be six months. We think
that for consistency and clarity, the change should be made.

MR. DIPPIE: I beljeve that's all I have.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Mr. Nestor?

MR. NESTOR: E, W, Nestor representing Shell 0il Company.

Shell 0il Company is in general accord with the gas rules
as proposed except for one feature. We wish to direct attention to
Rule 5, Proration Unit, in connection with Rule 6, Gas Allocation.

Rule 5 establishes a standard gas proration unit of 158 to
162 contiguous surface acres. FProvision is also made for special
pool rules under which proration units are of a different size and
may be established.

Section (c) of Rule 6 provides however, that more than one
standard proration unit may be assigned to a gas well provided that
not more than 640 acres are so assigned and provided that the other
requirements are met.

Ag written, the rule would apparently leave to the discretion
of the operator whether such additional acreage should be assigned to
a well. A}so as written, there is no requirement that the wells to
which additional acreage is assigned should be shownt be cepable
of draining such additional acreage. We feel that this rule could
result in grave inequity. An operator with a single 160 acre tract
could be off-set or surrounded by one or more single ownership units



of 640 acrea, such operator would have a single unit allowable. The
off-get operators, on the other hand, could each assign four standard
units to their wells and could each obtain a proportionately lincreased
allowable and could do this even without a showing that their wells
were draining the acreage assigned such wells.

It is our thought that in the absence of field rules estab-
lishing larger units, it would be better to say that the standard 160
acre units for allowable purposes unless after a hearing, the Commis-
sion permitted the assignment of additional acreage and allowable
becauss of circumstances existing in that particular case.

We realize that there may be conditions under which such
additional acreage could be assigned to other wells but feel that it
should be permitted omly after hearing and not solely at the discretion
of an oper_ator.

MR. SPURRIER: Anpone else?

Mi, DIPPIE: If the Commission, please, it has been called to
my attention that I apparently recommended the deletion of the word
"and" at the wrong point in sub-division (a) of Rule 2.

I vas told that I recommended the elimination of the word "and"
at the end of that first paragraph there under sub-division (a) just
before the numbered paragraph 1. I did not so intend and the word
"and" that 1 intended to recommend elimination of appears just before
"d" in parenthesis in the third line of the first paragraph under sub-
division (a). In other words, I intended to recommend the changing

of the word "sections" in line 2 to read "section" and eliminate (a),



(b), (o) and" so that it would read: "to the requirements of State-
wide Rule 104, Section (d)e o o "

MR. SPURRIER: We will take a five minute recess.

(FIVE MINUTE RECESS)

MR, SPURRIER: Is there anyone else to be heard?

MR, CHRISTIE: R, S, Christie of the Amerada Petroleum Com-
pany. We are in favor of gas proration in the state of New Mexico
and urge the adoption of the proposed rules as soon as possible.

The only rule that we are not particularly in favor of
would be Rule 3 - that's oil production from a defined gas pool.

We don't believe that that's necessary and we suggest that that be
deleted.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Smith?

MR. SMITH: Stanolind 0il and Gas Company would like to
make the following statement. We concur in Mr. Campbell's statement
that the statutes do not authorize the prorationing of gas on any-
thing but a pool-wide basls and we doubt seriously the legality of
any such order that might affect prorationing throughout an entire
area.

I should like to suggest, however, that the compittee report
be adopted by the Commission for use as stand-by rules and that in-
dividual applications for prorationing in a particular pool would
result in those rules being brought forward, at which times the in-
dividual operating problem or marketing problems in that particular
pool would be subject to review to determine what variations or devia-

tions should be made in the suggested prorationing rules.
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MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Mr, Foster?

JUDGE FOSTER: Phillips Petroleum Company is, of course, in
favor of gas proration and we feel that the time has really come for
that to be put into effect, in these pools.

As far as these rules are concerned, I don't suppose that
any comnittee or even the Commission could ever write a set of rules
that would suit everybody. Now, there are soms things in here that
don't suit Phillips Petroleum Company. But we are willing to go along
of them as they are written. We sat in as a member of that committee
and we voted against some of these rules and we were out-voted on
them. We are willing to accept them as they are written in order to
get proration started.

Now, I know they're not perfect and I kmow that you'll want
to change them in a good many respects as you go along. I think you
are going to find that this is going to be sort of a long, tedious
process in getting the gas prorated in this state. I'd say that it
would take you five to ten years to get this thing to running smoothly.
That's been our experisnce other places and I think we will have the
same experience here.

I think you should adopt separate pool rules and - - or adopt
rules separately for each pool and it would be my suggestion that
when you decide that proration is necessary in any particular pool,
that you start off with these rules for that pool and then as the
problems develop, you can have your hearings and determine what parti-
cular changes should be made in these rules as applied to any particular
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pool. You are just going to have to do it by a trial and error
method and that's the way all the other rules that I know anything
about have finally been resolved. Just try this one out. There
will be mattersof interpretation. People won't agree on what a
particular sentence means or what it's application is and the
Commission will have to make those interpretations.

These represent - - these rules that have been presented
here to the Commission represent a good many hours of hard work.

I think the committee got down and really worked and took everything
in a pretty good spirit. 4s I say, there are lots of them that
aren't satisfied with everything in here, but you attempt to get
everybody satisfied before you put a set of rules into effect, you'll
never get prorationing to working in this state.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. COOPER: J. D, Cooper with Skelly. At last month's
meeting, Skelly brought up two or three changes which we thought
would be desirable in this group of rules. One of which was just
brought out by Mr, Christie of Amerada, regarding Rule 3.

The other brought up by Humble on sub-paragraph 4, section
3(c) of Rule 4 - ah, 6 ~ the rewording there but there is ome fur-
there that has not been discussed in Rule 9.

Skelly would like to provide that the gas used on the
leage for any purpose other than gas 1ift or drilling fuel would not
be charged against the well!s allowable. Now, that can be done by
inserting a clause at the beginning of the last sentence of Rule 9

o~



to read as follows: "excepting therefrom all gas used on the lease
for purposes other than drilling fuel or gas 1ift. . o « "

MR, SPURRIER: Anyone else? Is there anyone else to be
heard? If not, we will take the case under advisement and move on to

Case 529.
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CASE 521: (Consolidated) These two cases concerning the
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area were consolidated for hearing purposes on
April 16, then continued to May 19 in order that
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mittee which was appointed to make recommenda-
tions to the Commission,
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May 19, 1953
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Honorable E. S, Walker, Land Commissioner
Honorable R, R, Spurrier, Director, OCC
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COMMISSIONER SPURRIER: The next case on the
docket is Case 245, which 1s tied in very closely with
Case 521, and therefore we will take the two together.

(Mr. Graham reads the call of the cases.)

MR. MACEY: We have a letter from Mr. A. L,
Hill, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, in regard to this
case. It 1s addressed to 0il Conservation Commission,
Santa Fe, 1n regard to the advisory committee in regard
to the 0il Conservation Commission on Case 521 concern-
ing gas proration in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Coun-
tles, New Mexico.

(Reads the letter.)

COMMISSIONER SPURRIER: Is there anyone else
to be heard in this case?

(ofr the‘record)

COMMISSIONER SPURRIER: Without objection,

Mr, H1ll's motion to continue to the regular June hearing

will be approved.
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These two cases concerning the denomination of gas
pools in southeastern New Mexico and the proration of
natural gas in the area have been under study of an in-
dustry advisory committee, and have been continued
awaiting completion of reports,

CASE 521: (Consolidated with Case 245)

ANSURIPY OF HEARING

June 16, 1953

Date ,

BEFORE: Honorable Ed. .. Mechem, Governor

Honorable E. 8§, Walker, Land Commissioner
Honorable R. R, Spurrier, Director,
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COif, SrU-RIER: We will move on to Case 521,
which is consolidated with Case 245,
(ir. Graham reads the advertisenrent.)
R, .ACEY: I have a letter from Mr. A. L. Hill,
Chairman of the Advisory Committee on gas proration, dated
June 12, 1953, addressed to the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Cormission, Re: Advisory Committee to the 0il Conservation
Commuission on Case 521, concerning gas proration in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Ccunties, New Mexico. It reads,
"Gentlemen:
"The subcommittee on general rules met on June
2, 1953, at Hobbs, New Mexico, at which time final
rules were proposed for presentation to the Advisory
Comnittee. A4s you were advised in our report at the
last regular hearing of the Commission, the subcommit-
tee investigating the need for revision of present gas
pool designations has completed its work., The final
report of both subcommittees will be considered by the
Advisory Committee at a meeting to be called in the
near future.
"It is believed that the final report of the
Advisory Committee can be submitted to tne Uil Conser-
vation Commission at thelr regular meeting in July,
"Respectfully submitted,
/s/ A, L, Hill
A, L, Hill
Bl raso Natural Gzs Company
Advisory Committee"
CCi, SrUZRIER: are there any other comments
in this case?

MR. GRaAHAI: ©Shall we consider that as a

motion for continuance?
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COi, SPURRIER: I think so, The Commission
will expect to get the Committee's final repgort in
July anc wind up this case,

The next case on the docket is Case 532.

————— Ommmem——
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MR. SPURRIER: We will move on to Case 521, con-
tinued from the last hearing.

(Mr. Graham reads the advertisement.)

(Off the record.)

MR. SPURRIER: You now have, I believe, all of you,
in your hands the committee report flled by Mr., Hill and
dated July 6th.

Now, I notice that this was reprinted by Mr.
Staley's group on July 9th. That was just a week ago. I
wonder 1f we feel that this 1is the time to make our final
recommendations, or I wonder 1f there are those who would
like to consider this and have a chance to talk to your
management, as most of you would put it, and bring it up
for discussion, and finally resolve this case for the regu-
lar August hearing. Does anyone have a comﬁent on that
project?

Mr. Hill.

MR, HILL: Yes, Mr. Spurrier, our company would
like to see that done. We would like to have the oppor-
turnity, and everyone to have the opportunity, of review-
Ing these recommendations and have a full discussion of
the case and perhaps putting on some testimony in the Aug-
ust hearing. We feel also that is the feeling of the oth-
er plpeline companies. Perhaps they would like to speak

for themselves,



(Cff the record.)

MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Hill, would you like to form-
ally introduce this at this time as a matter of recgrd?

MR, HILL: Well, yes, I would like to offer the
recommended new rules and attached letter as the officlal
recommendation of the advisory commlttee in Case 521,

MR. SPURRIER: Thank you. Is there obJection to
my 1dea or Mr. Hill's idea of circulating this for scrutiny
until the August hearing.

MR. HOLLOWAY: Mr. Spurrier, there are certain
phases of this order that 1s a 1little vague to me. I
don't know just how 1t would go over wlith the management
themselves because there's some of it I don't understand,
I wonder 1f there could be a brief discussion to clarify
some of the points?

MR. SPURRIER: I think 1t 1s entirely in order
for you to ask any question you care to.

MR, HOLLOWAY: There are a number of them. I
have in mind one, these 40-acre units that already have
wells on them. If you can't get your nelghbors to join,
what happens there? And things of that sort.

MR. MACEY: I may be wrong and subjJect to correc-
tion on it, but I am under the impression that the committee

when they worked on this, if you had 80 acres or a 160-acre

unit and already had a producing well, you would designate



as an 80-acre unit and get half of an allowable, if the
propration unit was 160 acres in that particular pool.

On the well spacing, B, it supercedes statewide
Rule 104 (k), the provisions of statewide Rule 104, para-
graph (k) shall not apply to gas pools located in Lea,
Eddy, Chavez and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. With
that line, it made me think. Paragraph (k) said it shouldn't
apply to wells which have been drilled or on production
prior to thié order, Now, 1t says 1t doesn't apply to
that. They are contradicting one another.

MR. SELINGER: The point Mr. Holloway 1is raising
is taken care of by this phrase in Roman Numeral V, Page
2, "Any allocation unit containing less than 150 acres or
more than 162 acres shall be a nonstandard unit and its
allowable shall be decreased or increased to that propor-
tion of the standard unit." So it automatically takes
care of his point. If you have 40 acres, you get a U40-
acre allowable; and if you have 80 acres, you get an 80-
acre allowable, Automatically taken care of by that pro-
vision,

MR, HOLLOWAY: That 1is what I want to know.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. SELINGER: I have something. George W,
Selinger, with Skelly 0il Company.

I don't want to discuss thls here, but bring this
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up in connection with the exhliblt introduced, which was
the rules and regulations as made by the commlittee,
Under Roman Numeral III on Page 1, "0il Production

1

from Defined Gas Pools, I recommend the entire paragraph
be delsted, because it is now covered under Rule 506, and
it really is?t necessary to have that rule at all because
the rule written in revision of Rule 506 under 0il Produc-
tion covers this specific point, so 1t isn't necessary to
include it in these rules at all.

And under 1X, Page 4, the last sentence which
readss The full production of gas from each well shall
be charged against the well's allowable regardless of what
dsposition has been made of the gas."

We believe gas produced on a lease and utilized
on that lease for use of the lease - for lease purposes -
rather than gas 1ift, should not be charged against the
well's allowable. |

Then, on VI, Paragraph (c), (4), Page 3, the
last sentence, which begins "Provided further, that where
three proration units are pooled, the well shall not be
located more than 1,320 feet from the nearest boundary
of any unit so pooled, and ..."

I don't know whether they intended to use "well’

or the word 'lease."

A VOICE: What rule?

U



MR. SELINGER: ‘On Page 3, VI, Gas Allocation, and
Paragraph (c), (%), on Page 3, Paragraph (4). It starts
out "The well to which such additional units are assigned..."

The last sentence of that paragraph, "Provided
further, that where three proration units are pooled, the
well shall not be located more than 1320 feet from the near-
est boundary of any unit so pooled.”

I believe that should be clarified as to whether
they intended to use the word "lease” or the word "well."
The way 1t 1s written, that prohilbits the drilling of a
center of a U40-acre or three 160-acre units which are ad-
jJacent, And I don't know whether the committee intended
to prohibit the drilling of such wells or not. But I think
that part of that paragraph should be clarified.

(Off the record.)

MR. HOLLOWAY: Mr. Spurrier, 1s that an orthodox
location? You have another rule which says --

MR. SELINGER: This now will have to be located in
the exact center of 160 acres, apparently.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr., H1ll, would you care to try to
answer that question? Or, are they right in thelr assump-
tions?

MR. HILL: I believe, Mr. Lyon, if you will go in-
to that question --

MR. LYON: Yes, if the Commission please., My name

-5-



is Lyon, for the Continental Oil Company.

The purpose of that particular wording in that
rule was to make sure that the well was drilled in the
center quarter section of the unit formed of three quarter-
sections. And it would, as you say, have to be within
about 330 feet of the center of that center quarter,

MR, SELINGER: Is that what the committee wants
to do, require wells to be located in approximately the
center of the 160 acres to get credit for three units?

MR. LYON: You would get credit for three units
if located within that restricted area. ind the reason
we had it worded that way, we felt with three units hav-
ing a triple allowable, your chances of bringing about
inejulties due to disproportionate withdrawal from that
well are most dangerous for three units in a pool rather
than two or four. Therefore, we restricted it to a cen-
tral location on that particular ground.

MR. HOLLOWAY: Another objectlon, Mr. Spurrier.

Under Article VIII, "No gas well shall be given
an allowable until Form C-104 has been filed, together
with a plat showing: |

"1, Acreage attributed to said well,

"2. The locations of all wells on the lease and

the immediately surrounding leases producing from the same

reservolr, ang,



"3, The lease ownership of said leases.”

That might result in somebody making a survey
around his land to see what his neighbors are doing, and
I don't see the purpose.

MR. SPURRIER: How would you modify it, Mr. Holloway®

MR. HOLLOWAY: Simply stop it by filing a cértified
plat showing the acreage distributed to the well and the lo-
cation of all wells on that lease or tract of the whole lease,

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. MACEY: Mr. Selinger, with reference to your
comments on Paragraph III, in what way does Rule 506 take
care of that provision?

MR. SELINGER: You are talking about a gas pool on
the assumption that i1t 1s a gas pool. You don't want to say
anything about oil wells in the gas pool. If you have an
0ll well in a gas pool, it 1s covered under oil rules in
volumetric reservolr equality. What you are doing is doing
the same thing here. When the majorlity of the wells in a
reservolr are gas wells, you want to prorate the gas part.
And there are a number of gas wells that make fluid. You
don't attempt to keep up with the fluid. You have one pro-
duct that 1s limited or restricted and let the otherproduct
go. Obviously, you can't have a twin control over two dif-
ferent products in the same well bore. You have to elther

discard one or take one. And these rules are written for
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gas wells, trying to restrict the maximum amount of gas pro-
duced. In the oll rules, you use the measure of fluid as
your maXimum.limitation. Here you use'gas as the maximum
limitation, |

I think your Rule 506 takes care of socalled classi-
fied oll wells.

MR. MACEY: Provided there 1s a gas-o0il ratio; 1is
that right?

MR. SELINGER: Well, those fields that have no
limiting gas-o0il ratio, I doubt wiil come 1n with gas filelds
as you may classify them from here on out for proration pur-
poses. They are usually of small producing capability. In
fact, most of them are way below marginal or minimum class,
I think Rule 506 is adequate to take care of 1it.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. CHRISTIE: My name 1is R. S. Christie of Amerada
Petroleum Corporation.

We concur in the suggestions made by Mr. Selinger.
As a matter of fact, recommended that to the committee. We
don't think it 1is necessary to try or prorate an oil well in
a gas reservolr. As a matter of fact, you might cause some
inequities by doing so.

Of course, you always have the privilege of coming
in and having a hearing. But I think you would do away with

some hearings.



MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Is there objection
to continuing this case to the August 20th hearing for
final recommendations and comment? Without objection, we
will continue this case to August 20th.

The next case on the docket would be 555.




e 1)

w

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
December 22, 1950,

L5 e T =

E. E. GREESON
COURT REPDORTER
UNITED STATES COURT HOUSE
TELEPHONE 2-06872
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICD



BeIURie THE
CIL CCRULRVATICE CCRLISSICHN
STAT oF NuW mEXICU
PROCEEDINGS
The following matter came on for consideration before
a hearing of the Gll Conservation Commission of the State
o3’ New LExicc, pursuant to legal gotice, at Santa Fe, New
liexico, on December 22, 1950 at 10:00 a.nm.
‘ NCTICL CF PUBLICATION
STAT: OF NEW MEXICU
UIL CUNSLRVATICN CULMMISSION
The State of New Kexico by its Gil Conservation
Cormission hereby gives notice pursuant to law and the Rules
and Regulations of sald Commission promulgated thereunder,
of the following public hearing to be held December 22, 1950,
beginning at 10:00 o'clock A.... on that day in the City of
Santa Fe, New kexico, in the Capitol (HAll of Representatives).

STATE CF NEW LEXICU TC:

All named parties in the following
cases and notice to the publie:
Case 243:
In the matter of the Uil Conservation Comnmission upon
its own metion tc any and all gas producing persons tc show
cause why Commission Urders lio. 33 and No. 398 should not

be rescinded (nonument and H(bbs pools proration orders).
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Case 244:

In/the natter of the (il Conservation Commission upon
its own motion tc designate, name, define and extend the
following pools, some as recommended by the Northwestern
New Llxico Nomenclature Committee on Gctober 26, 1950,

Extend Blanco (kKesaverde) Gas Pool to include:

I o e 9 :
All Section 23
All Section 14
Eé Section 15
w{ Section
Ny Section

All Section 5§
Wy Section 4

Townghlip 31 North, Rapnge 9 Viest:

SW Section 33
Si Section 32

Extend Fulcher Basin-Kutz Canyon (Pictured Cliffs) Gas
Pool, to be imown hereafter as Fulcher-kKutz (Pictured Cliffs)

Gas Pool, to include:

ALl Seetion 8
All Section 1
S% Section 1l

Tow 0 R , jest:

SW; Section 25
SE+ Seetion 26

Extend wWest Kutz Canyon (Pictured Cliffs) Gas Pool to
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include:
Towns 27 Nortnh, Range West:
EL Secticn 14
NEz Section 23
N4 Section 24
Designate South Kutz Canyon (Pictured Cliffs) Gas
Pool to include:
Towns Hor Range W H
E: Section 22
All Section 2
All Section 2
Ef Section 27
Designate Scuth La Plata (L.Esaverde) Gas Pool to
include:
Zownship 30 North, Range 12 wesi:

N% Section 4
NE{ Section 5

*

Towns ) Yie

Ef¥ Secticn 32 -
All Section 33

Extend La Plata (lMesaverde) Gas Pool to inelude:
oW orth, R It H
All Section 14
All Section 15
Ef Section 22
All Section 23
Designate Stoney Butte (Dakota) Uil Pool to include:
T S ort e Vests

w/2 Section 6
W/2 Section 7



Iownship 2o North, Range 13 West:
W/2 Section 31
0 O R j¥1 :

E/2 Section 1
E/2 Section 12

Zownship 22 North, Bange 14 VWest:
5/2 Section 36
Case 245:

In the matter cof the mction by the Cil Conservation
Commission to designate, nane, define and extend or delete
the zas pocls of Lea, Eddy and Chavez Countles, New lexico,
Case 246:

In the matter c¢f the rerular and allowable hearings to
be held during 1951 upon the (il Conservation Commission's
own motion, dates to be as follows:

January 16, 195
February 15, 19J1
March 15, 1951
April 17 1951
may i?

June 14 1951
July 17 1951
Aucust lo 1951
September la, 1951
Gctober 16 1951
November 1“ 1951
December 18, 1951

GIVEN under the seal of the CGil Conservation Commission
of NEw Lexlcc, at Santa Fe, New liexlco, on November 22, 1950,

STATE CF NEW KEXICGC
CIL CCUNSZRVATICN CULLMISSIUN

/s R. R. Spurrier
SEAL R. R. SPURRIER, Secretarye.
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OIL CONSHLRVATICH COMMISSIOR

Feo U, Box &71
Santa Fe, New Hexico

Deccmber 1, 1950

TO &LL Gas rRODUCERG:

Re: Jownships 24, 25 26 . outh
Ranges 36, 37, 3G last,
A\ QLL.PQL-., Lea L-Odnt", l.e\J
Hexico

Gentlemern:

Case 245 recently advertised to be heard on Deceinber
22, 1950, will involve tne naming of -ts pools in the above
desi-nated itounships.

Interested oper:torc are recuested to be prescnt at
the nearin; on December 22, to 1059 recommencations to the
Commissior so that the Commission may deteruine the vertierl
and horizontal extent of the gacs uO ols in the arca.

I7 incuificlent 1n_cr wmtion is aval ilable on
Decenber =z, the hearin: will “e continue. to a later ~“ate
so thot this material may be properly anc conmsletely comuiloed

le
Very truly yours,

Lo

ool JERICO
oo nVATLO, COn 15810k

soe Spurrier
H. S URRIEN

?L"-. .
E,
CRSow Seceratary-viracior,



BEFCRE®

REGISTER:

Honorable Guy Shepard, Chairman
Henorable Re R. Spurrier, Secretary.

Quilman B. Davis
Southern Unlon Gas Company
Dallas, Texas

Van Thompson
Southern Union tas Company
Dallas, Texas

E. E. Kinney
New Mexico Bureau of kines
Artesia, New Mexico

A. R. Ballou
Sun 0il Company
Dallas, Texas

W. B. Macey
American Republics Corporation
Artesia, New Mexico

Warren L. Taylor
El Paso Natural Gas company
Jal, New Mexico

Ww. T. Hollis
El Pasc Natural Gas Company
Farmington, New Kexlco

F. C. Barnes
Hew Mexico (il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Lexico

Ce. P. NiCOla
Phillips Petrcleum Company
Bartlesville, (kalhoma

i L. Patterson
Phillips Petroleum Company
Odessa, Texas.

E. LQ Shﬂfﬂr
Continental Cil Company
Hobbs, New Mexico
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R. 5. Christile
Amerada Petroleum Corporation
Fort Worth, Texas

L. ¢, Storm
Shell 011 Company
Hobbs, New kexico

ELvis A. Utz
Nevw HMexlco (1l Conservation Commission
Ganta Fe, New ilexico

II. L. Hensley
Munbke 0il and Refining Company
ikidland, Texas

R. 3. Denny
Humble 01l and Refining Company
Kidland, Texas

Homer Dalley
Continental (il Company
kidland, Texas

Lueas K. Bond, Jr.
Stanolind (il and Gas Company
Fort Worth, Texas

J. A. Seth
Stanolind 0il snd Gas Company
Santa Fe, New liexico

R. G. Schuehle
Texas Pacific Ccual and (il
Kidland, Texas

GlennStaley
New Kexico (1)l and Gas Engineering Commission
Hobbs, New hiexico

G. it. Gray .
Sinclair Cil and Gas Company
liidland, Texas



C. D, Borland
Gulf (1l Corporation
Hobbs, New Mexico

D. E. Elliott
Wooster, Uhio

Don McCormick

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Carlsbad, New Lexico

George Graham |

New Mexico (U1l Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New lexieco

MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, gentlemen,
Commissioner Shepard will be here in a few moments. In the
meantime, we will proceed with the first case, which will be
the allowable hearing.

KR, McCORKICK: I would like to have Mr. Utz and Mr. Kinney
sworn,

(Witnesses sworn,)

(Chairman Shepardnow present.)

ELVIS A, UTZ,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXALINATICN
BY ER. MCCURKICK:
¢ State your name and offieial position,
A Elvis A, Utz, engineer of the (1l Ccnservation Commission.
¢ Have you made a study of the market demand for oil for the
State of New kexico for the month of January 19517
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A Yes, I have,

% Do ycu have an estimate «f market demand furnished

by the United :tates Bureau of Lines?

A Yes, sir, I do have.

¢ What was that?t

A 138,000 barrels per day.

« How dces that compare with the last previous estimate?
A The last monthy 1t was 142,000 barrels.

¢ Have you received and comriled the nominations of

purchasers for the mcnth of January?

A Yes, I have.

¢ what is the total,

4 The total nominations are 132,627,

¢ How does that compare with the last previous month?

A that is 8.8 per cent above the ncminations last month,
Decenber,

& Do you have an orinion as to what the reascnable market
demand for oil will be for the entire state in January?

A In my opinion the reascnable market demand will be 141,972
barrels per day, for the southeast. 000 for the northwest,
cr 142,772 barrels pig day f{'or the state.

¥ I will ask you if/your opinion the market demand ycu have
estimated for scutheastern New kiexico can he met by the
allocated pools in southeastern New liexico?

A Yes, I belleve it can.
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¥ Is the potential producing capacity of all pools in
southeastern New iiexiec greater than the estimate you

have given?

A I believe so, yes, sir,

¢ 1In order to prevent waste, 1s it necessary for the pools
of Lea, Eddy and Chavez county to be limited in their
production?

A Yes, I belicve it is,

¢ In your opinion ecan those pools produce the amount you
have estimated without permitting waste?

A From the information we have available, to study, they
can, yeS,. |

¥ What do you recommend then as the total daily allowable
for the allocated pools of Lddy, Lea and Chavez county?

A 141,972 barrels per day.

& And in your opinion how should this production be
distributed?

A It should be distributed in accordance with the present
rules and regulations of the (il Conservation Commission,

¢ What do you recommend for the daily normal unit allowance?
A 48 barrels normal daily unit allowable should give us the
beforehand quoted flgure.

¢ That is the same recomnendation you made at the last
hearing, lsn't 1t?

A That is correct.
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Q Is there any essential difference in market demand situation
now than a month ago?

A Possibly a little more deménd now than there was a month
ago. However, it was only apparent in the nominations, It
wasn't apparent in any other manner I know of,

MR, McCORMICK:s Does anyone have any questions of Mr,

- Otz?
(Witness dismissed.)
ED E. KINAEY,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXSMINATION

BY MR. McCORMICK:

Q State your officlal position, Mr. Kinney.

A Petroleum engineer, New Mexico Bureau of Mines.

Q Have you made a study of the market demand situation for
New Mexico for the month of January, 1951%?

A I have,

Q Just tell the commlission in your own words what the picture
is on storage and market demand,

A For the past 30 days oil has been going out of storage in
southeastern New Mexlico, The demand is very firm, Infact,
a little in excess of supply. And for that reason I see

no reason to go below last months' proration of 48 barrels.
Q And you Join in the recommendation of Mr, Utz then, for

a 48 barrel normal unit allowable?
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do not believe any attempt shculd be made tc define pools
or outlying reservoir boundaries until such time as this
study has been completed. Actually the study is being

made for that specific purpose, To present the best
available geological and engineering data to the Commission
for thelr study in considering our recommendation,

For that reason, we do rzsquest that the hearing
be postponed until idareh 15th, at which time we feel we
will have completed this study,

MR, DAILEY: One other thing, That omits, of course,
some gas production, particularly in the pre -San Andres
and in the Habbs structure, and in the BElineberry and
several other gas sands,

¥R, SPURRIER: &r, Shafer, I notice one thing, You
mentioned shallow gas. What is to~become of the deeper
gas pay, what would be done on this?

MR, SHAFEK: Taking into consideration Continental
01l Company is not a very large producer of gas from |
deeper horizons, we have confined our study to those
shallower zones and in so far as the work we are presently
doing, it will not cover the deeper gas areas such as the
Blinebsrry, Tubby Sand and those other reservolrs below
the San Andres section.

MR, SPURRIER: I notlice Mr, Dailey said the Hobbs

and some other pools would also be left out., Do you have



20,

a suggestion, HMr, Shafer, how we could get the information on
those two?

MR. SHAFER: I would suggest the Commission on its own
motion call a hearing specifying those various areas or
sections which we do not cover in our particular work here
and give the - in the same manner you have brought up Case
245 - and give the larger or interested operators in those
particular areas an opportunity to bring forward the same
type of information we clain to possess,

MR, SPURRIER: In other words, we should give the
largest operator in each arez the responsibility and give
all operators the privilege of submitting date.

MR, SCHAFER: That would be my suggestion. Incidentally,
while we are still talking about this, we have chosen the
date March 15th because it coincides with th. 4at- g0t £5v '

Led o o

«

next roagul

T hizariag of th: Zommdission,
If that date is changed, any date in March will be satisfactery
so far as we are concerned,
MR, SPURRIEE: You would probably like to recommend
that the case come up at the rsgular lMarch hearing.
MR, SHAFELK: That would be better.
MR, SPURRIERt: Fine,
 CHAIRMAN SHEPARD:s If there is no objection, this
case will be continued until the regular March hearing.
We will take up the next case, Case No, 244,

(¥r, Graham reads notice of publication,)
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CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: I believe we will let the record
show the notice has been read in full and save a little
time,

FRANK BARIES
having been first duly sworn testifled as follows:
BY MB. MCCORMICK:
Q State your name and official position please,
A Frank C, Barnes, geologist with the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commission,

¥R. McCORHICK: I would like to insert in the record
by reference the notice in Case No, 244,

Q Mr, Barnes, I will ask you if you are familiar with the
proposed pocls cr extensions to pools as set forth in

the notice of Case 244%

A I am,

¢ I will ask you if on the basis of avallable information
the designated extension and classification of those several
pools is reasonable and in conformity with known geological
facts?

4 I believe that is correct, with one exception, I was in
the San Juan basin the early part of this week and it appears
that in the case of Stony Butte,theé Dgkets o1l pool, that tle
actual production from the wells in that area is not yet
stabilized to the polint where a definite pool boundary could
be reasonably set up at this time. And I would recommend,



if there 1s no objection from the operators, that the
deslgnation of the Stony Butte, the Dami;a 0il pools,
be nut off until a latter date when the area has heen
more fully developed.,

Q Who are the operators in that pool?

A The Southern Union Gas Company,

(Ot the record,)

Q Do you have anytiulng else to say about these proposed
pools?

& No, sir.

Q A4nd is your recommendation then, that the pools as
designated in the notice of Case 244 be extended and
designated as shown, except the Stony Butte Dakota oil
pool? |

A Correct,

MR. LcCORMICK: Any gquestions by anyone? I will ask
the Southern Union, Mr, Davis, if he has any recommendation
about this matter,

MR. DAVIS: Ve concur in that recommendation and
make it ourselves because we only have one well in the
so-called Stony Dutte at this time.‘ We don't think it is
quite a proper time to make it a designated pool,

MR, dcCORHICK: Any questions by the Commission?

MR. SPURRIER: In thls Stony Butte pool, I might
let the record show that it was the Southern Union that
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made this recommendation. Or I should say, the
idomenclature Committee made‘ﬁhe recommendation at
the = instance of Southern Union., Now pending the
naping of a pool in this area your files will show
we have given you permission to drill a well in
an orthodox location, is a wild cat, anmd if we do not
name this pool according to these recommendations,
which is nelther here nor there, then it would be
necessary for Southern Union to make arrangements
to take care of that unorthodox location,
CHAIRMAL SHEPARD: A4nyone else? If not, then
we will take up the next case, No, 246, |
(Reads the notice of publication in Case No, 246.)
Mit, MCCORHICKs If the Commission please, I
might state for the recori that Rule 5034 provides
this: The Commission chould meet between the 20th
and 25th of each month for the purpose of getting the
allowable production for the State for the following
calendar month, And 503Bprovides thiss: The exact
time and place cf such meeting shall be established
in advance of each one and notice given of such setting
by puilication made on or before. January 1l0th of each year,
Now at the time these rules were written it was

the feeling of the pmewmbers of the committee that the
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aporopriate time for meetings was between the 20th ami
25th. One consideration was to eliminate a conflict
with the Texas hearings and the matter was that was
thought to be adequate time so that the proration
schedule could be nrepared shortly and be distributed
shortly after the first of the following month,

Now, if the time for the meetings is to be
changed to dates other than those between the 20th and
25th, it would be necessary to amend this rule 503a,
which can be done under the notice which has been
given in Case 246, And if that 1s tc be done, why,
then an order can be entered changing the date, say,
from the 15th to the 20th; and then publishing the
notlce between the 1lst and the 10th of January setting
out the exact dates for the‘meetings for 1951,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anyone else have anything to
say on these meeting dates? After trying it for a year,
we have decided we would have to move these dates back
in order to glve plenty of time to make up our proration
schedules, Holding them thils late in the month it makes
it very difficult to get the amount by the first.

MR, HZcCORMICK: I will ask if anyone has any
comment?

. MR, BALLOU: These dates as you have them here
now w1ll conflict with the hearings in other states.

A number of the people here have to attend hearings in
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Texas, Loulisapa and lew iiexico. It appears tov me they
should be moved back one week, I don't want to make

any strenuous cbjection, but it wouldn't be possible

for a lot of us to come out nere if these dates conflict
with other states, 4nd the rule was originaily written
to take care of that, 5o that I don't think that 1t
should be caanged unless there is =z good reason for it,

i, BuwDs With the Stanolind Uil andé Gas Company.
I would lixke tc urge consideration zlong the same lines
Mr. Baliou has. 1Ii the dates could be moved up or back
& few days. It is possivliy z selfisi request on the
part of the operators, but it would mzke opsrations
considerably easier if it could be closer to the 20th
or a few days before the micdle of the month,

MRe keCurklICX: What dates do you recommenéd?

&k, BOND: Probably the 19th or 20th of the
month, or the 12th and 13th, avoiding as much as
possible the 1l4th, 15th, 16t and 17th,

Mt<, SPURKIER: It is tne Texas hearing?

¥R, BOND: Yes, sir,

Mit, SPUKRIER: Have ycu tried to get them to change
thelr dates?

st BUND: Noy sir.

CZAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anyone else have any recommendations?

¥, SHAFER: I would like to say this much, This is
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CASE NO., 245: A case which has been continued twice for lack
of information to designate the gas pools of Lea, Eddy and
Chaves Counties.,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: The next case to be taken up is
Case 245, which has been continued twice and this time we
will hear it.
(Mr. Graham reads the Notice of Publication.)
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: 1Is the Continental ready?
MR. SANDERS: Yes, sir. My name is H. W. Sanders.
I represent ContinentalVOil Company. We have testimony to
put on relative to the shallow gas pools in South eastern
Lea County above the San Andres Formation. We have some large
exhibits to hang on the wall and we ask your indulgence while
we put them up.
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: All right, sir, you may proceed.
MR. SANDERS: H. W, Sanders, appearing for Continental
Oil Company, Fort Worth; Paul N. Colliston, from Houston;
Henry Forbes, from Fort Worth; and Homer Dailey, from Midland.
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You may proceed.
MR. SANDERS: Will you swear the witﬁesses, please?
(Witnesses sworn.)
MR. SANDERS: As I stated a while ago, Continental oil
Company proposes to introduce evidence on the shallow gas fields
in southeastern Lea County, New Mexico, above the San Andres

formation.



Under Rule 601, the Commigsion was required to initiate
proceedings to name, classify and define the limits of all the
known producing gas pools. Accordingly, the Commission of its
own motion issued a call in Case No, 245 a hearing on December 22,
1950, That was continued to March 15, 1951, by the request of
Continental 0il Company and was again continued until this date.
In order to make a study for the benefit of the 0il Conservation
Commission, Continental 0il Company, who is apearing in its own
behalf with the assistance of geologists and engineers from
the Atlantic Refining Company, Stanolind 0il and Gas Company and
Standard 0Oil Company of Texas, has made a study of the subsurface
formations and gas pools above the San Andres Formation in south-
eastern Lea County. They made a study covering the period of
gix months and they examined about 2000 well logs, both electrical
and sample. The results of the study are presented to the
Commission for whatever action it deems necessary or wishes to
take,

As a result of this study, we have come to the conclusion
- that the gas pools could fall in approximately four pools. We,
in this testimony, will call in areas one, two, three and four.

In outlining these various areas we have used the 160 acre unit

of the survey which is also the state wide gas unit, I believe,
After we had completed our study, on April 12, a meeting of the
engineers of, I believe the Lea County engineering Committee was
called and at that time we presented evidence, not evidence, but

a report to them of our findings as a result of our study. We have

made a study, as I said before, over a term of six months and the

D



engineers of all interested parties were invited to sit in, so
this testimony will not come as a surprise.
With those preliminary remarks, I would like to proceed to

put on testimony. I would first like to question Mr. Henry Forbes.

HENRY F. FORBES

—— - am em ama s = ?

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. SANDERS:

Your name is H. F. Forbes, is it not?

Yes, sir.

You are employed by Continental 0il Company?
Yes, sir;

In what capacity?

Area Petroleum Engineer,

Do you have a degree in petroleum engineering?
Yes, sir.

Where did you get that degree or take that degree?
Colorado School of Mines.

What year did you finish?

O o O O O > O 2 O = O

1938.

What course did you take?

T took general engineers course in petroleum engineering.
Did you study any courses in geology?

Yes, sir.

What were those courses?

> 0 > O P O

P}ain geology and structural geology,minerology, field geology,

3=



and such subjects.
Q Have you had any experience in subsurface engineering in the
Permian Basin of West Texas and New Mexico?
A Yes, sir.
Q About how many years?
A Approximately six years.
Q Have you - are you still working with the subsurface engineering
in that particular area, the Permian Basin?
& Yes, sir.

MR. SANDERS: 1Is the Commission satisfied with the
qualification of the withess?

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Yes.
Q Mr. Forbes, you are familiar with the study made by the
Continental 0Oil Company, are you not?
A I am.
Q Will you proceed in your own words to give the Commission a
report of that study?
4 Yes, sir. Mr. Sanders just mentioned many well logs were
studied, approximately 2000, and those of you that know some of
the sample logs in Lea County know it was rather difficult in
making exact correlations. As a result of studying these logs,
we drew three cross sections north and south from Township 20 on
to the state line. Then we drew cross sections across each
township east and west cross sections across each township down

to the state line in order to get some sort of an idea as to the



general over all geology of the area.

Before we start on the study, I think it better to
define oil pools as set forth by the Commission. This is
definition No. 44, as found on Page 5 of the Rules and Regula=
tions of the Commission. "Pool means an underground reservoir
containing a common accumulation of crude petroleum o0il or
natural gas, or both. Each zone of a general structure, which
zone is completely separated from any other zone in the structure,
is covered by the word "pool" as used herein. "Pool" is synony=-
mous with "common source of supply®™ and with "common reservoir®,%

We shall use the term "Pool™ as thus defined in this
report with the following additional consideration. It is our
opinion that Yates and Seven Rivers and Queen formations were
separate reservoirs. However, due to development throughout south
eastern Lea County, these pools have been connected together by
hundreds of well bores. Therefore, it is virtually impossible,
at least we believe it is impractical, to separate that by
zones, individual zones within a formation.

As Mr. Sanders stated, as a result of this study, we
came out with four major gas pools in this area. There are some
more gas pools probably in southeastern Lea Ceunty but they
have not been defined.

First, I would like to present a structural map of
southeastern Lea County contoured on top of Yates. We call that
Exhibit No., 1l. This gives the general over all structuml relation

of these various pools and will be of use to us later on in our
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report here.

During 1927 on up through 1930 shallow development
extended from Texas on up through Lea County. Until about 1930
the entire area was fairly well drilled up. At that time due
to economic conditions, drilling ceased to a large extent and was
resumed about 1935 to 1936 from 1935 to 1940 the area was more
or less completely drilled up.

At the same time the E1l Paso Natural Gas Company was
taking gas from some of these gas wells, However, their outlet
was rather limiteds I Dbelieve it just went through El Paso
and in 1946 it was extendesd on to California markets which - -
enhanced the gas markets and more drilling, particularly in
these gas areas, have taken place.

In outlining this study, I would like to give a little
bit about stratigraphy. The first geological formation encounter
is Rustler Anhydrite and dolomite and is rather thin, approximately
150 feet. The Salado is the salt formation that you generally
find in this area and is from 1200, approximately 1200 feet
thick. Under that is the Tansill formation which is about 175
feet thick of anhydrite and dolomite. Below that is the Yates
which is the first formation we will consider in our study here.

The Yates is approximately 200 to 300 feet thick. It is
sand and anhydrite and dolomite. Underneath that is the Seven
Rivers formation which is about 4LOO feet and consists of dolomite

-~

in the place of sand lenses and dolomite and some anhydrite.
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Underneath the Seven Rivers is the Queen formation which is
predominantly sand although we classify it into sand bodies with
dolomite in between them. This member is approximately 300

feet thick. Immediately below that is the Grayburg sandy
dolomite 250 feet thick and then the San Ancres. This study
covers down ineluding the San Andres.

Inasmuch as the geology of the area ties in, we believe
very closely with the pools that we have outlined, I would like
to give a general description of the area.

On Exhibit 1, you will notice there is a ridge running
from north to seuth from Township 21 to state line and approximately
six miles east of that is another ridge running from approximately
22 to state line., This western ridge, the one we previously
mentioned, is the eastern portion of the Capitan reef which
extends on west towards Carlsbad, The eastern ridge on Exhibit 1
is part of the Central Basin Platform. Between those two
ridges there is what we call a trough area and you can notice
on - I am going to call this Exhibit 2 ~ generalized east and
west cross sections. You will notice that as we come up through
here (indicating), we have our structures and more or less trough
area and then on to the larger and the anticlinal structure of the
Central Basin Platform. That holds true until this point is
reached (indicating). This ridge then broadens out into a larger
anticlinal which is the Penrose~Skelly pool. The fourth structural
feature in this study is the Eunice<donument Pool which is the
anticlinal type.



In defining gas pools we have started with the Capitan
reef, The o0il was originally laid down in what we believe to be
a common reservoir oil gas outletgegg the western side of the reef,
probably all of these small structures that you see along the
reef, high, and probably the same gas,=0il and water«oil contacts.
Since that time, they have been disturbed by development and withe
drawals. As you cross the reef, you come into what we just
previously mentioned as the trough area. These zones carry over
the crest of the reef fairly well. That is the Yates, all the
various sand members of the Yates, and the upper portion of the
Seven Rivers. However, when it comes to troughed area, you have
a lethological change in your section and it becomes tighter,
less permeable and your anhydrite showing above your Yates starts
dipping down into your Yates formation. Since practically all the
production from this area here is from the Yates and Seven Rivers,
we have used that as the vertical thickness in the Yates and
Seven Rivers formations for that pool.

At this time I would like to introduce Exhibit No. 3,
the gas pool designation map, suggested gas poocl designation map.
Area one colored in orange; area two colored in green; area three

in blue; and area four in red.

You will notice that the contours on the reef follow
very closely to our colored area on our gas area map. We have
also made another separation on this reef area from our back reef
area and that is that we find that the sulphur content and the

gas is generally higher in this reef structure than it is in area
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two or the back reef part.

Area two has been defined as a separate gas pool and
ineludes the Yates and Seven Rivers formations. All but the
lower one hundred fest of the Seven Rivers formation, the boundary,
the eastern boundary en this area twe was defined by the lask
shews in the Yates and Seven Rivers formations on wells on this
side., Wells on this side gemerally shewed Yates and Seven Rivers
gas. Continental en their Jaek leases dewn here sempleted a
gas well en this side and a dry hole on that side whieh extended
frem the bsundary en up. This beundary as it gess between Arrowe
head and the green area is defined by peer wells, lask of shows
and edge wells en the Arrowhead and was breught up in that map.
We don’t have teo mush develepment in that area.

To go bask a little further, to shew why we did not
extend the sastern pertien of the area, or the green area further
I weuld like te explain on this oross seotien, on Exhibit 2.

As you eome ever the tep of the reef strusture inte what we call
the trough area and start up your flaank of yeur larger antie
elinal yeu find that yeur permsabilities deerease and wery little
gas shows are feund in the Yates and Seven:Rivers fermations.

In the meantime you will encounter eil in the Queen fermation

a8 you eome east and the majer portien ef the predustien in the
Langliendiattix and Penrese peels are frem the Queen fermation.

We eongider that teo be gasesap gas and have net ineluded it in
the study of dry gas reserveirs,

The third area under sensideration is the Euniee«Meonument
area, The beundaries of thathave been placed to mere or less
follew the develepment of the area and plus the shews that have
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been encountered on wells that have been brandenhead. Here
again our zonlan theory comes into play in that we do not
believe there was originally vertical communication between
formations in the Eunice-Monument Pool. Hewnvﬁr, since that
time due to connecting woll'bores, brandenheads and  forth
we believe them to be connected.

Around the southern portion of Eunice is a small area
of Queen oil wells. As it soon progresses over the antieclinal
structure, you will find that wells drilled up in this portion
of the field are not producing the same gas as the oils are
producing. In other words, they are producing from the Queen
formation although they may be producing oil from the Grayburg.
That is behind brandenhead wells.

Inasmuch as this is a small area of oil compared to the
large area of gas we have included the Queen formation with the
Seven Rivers and Yates formations in area three.

Area four, roughly outlines the productive limits of
the Arrowhead pool. The eastern boundary of this area has been
defined dueto poor wells, dry holes and the factthat when we
corrolated our cross sections across here we could not corrolate
individual sand stringers of the Queen formation oior in the
Arrowhead. It was extremely difficult to carry the sand stings
clean into the area. Shows have been encountered in the Seven
Rivers, :Queen and Yates. Therefore, all three formations have
been included in this area of the peol. This Arrowhead pool is
also further defined by our structure map., You will notice that
the re~entrants on the northwest side which is fairly barren have
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poor wells, some dry holes emcountered. In more or less the
same boundaries as in area two were used on the southern
boundary.
0 Probably the main thing too, in area one is Yates and
Seven Rivers; area two, Yates and Seven Rivers; area three,
Yates, Seven Rivers and Queen; four, Yates,Seven Rivers and
Queen formations. I believe that is all I have.

MR. SANDERS: Before we throw this discussion open
for questions, I would like to add a few remarks.

This testimony is put on only to delineate gas pools.
You notice he didn't touch on well spacing or allocation of pro-
duction and it wasn't within the seope-of that study to do so.
I stated in the beginning that the engineers of the interested
operators were invited to sit in on the study, I didn't mean
by that that they were invited to participate in the study. But
they were invited to inspect the progress of the study. If
anybody wants to know why we included certain sections or
quarter sections or 4O or 80 acres within one area and not
another, our answer to that would be that our study didnt't
show that it should be included therein.

Of course, we know the testimony is only for the help
of the 0il Conservation Commigsion to do with as it sees fit.
We certainly are not in the position of saying that anybody
should be bound by the results of our study. We made this six
months study for the information and benefit of the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission in performing its duty. I anybody has any gquest-
ions they would like to as Mr. Forbes, he will be glad to answer



‘ them in explanation ef the result of eur study.

MR, SELINGER: Geerge Selinger with Skelly. Will you
please refer te your Exhibit 3, partieularly Sectien 31«24 Seuth,
37 East, Section 625 South, 37 East.

MR. FORBES: Teke it a little slewer.

MR. SELINSERL:6 Sectiem 3124 Semth, 37 East; and the
immediate sestien te the seuth which is Sectiea 6\£5 Seuth, 37
East. You have the line of demarkatien betweea areas ene and
twe geing threugh the appreximate middle of the Skelly 0il
Cempany's Sherrell lease. Ion' kaew that the wells ea beth sides
of that dividing line are preducing frem the same reserveir,
de you net, or has your study beeon that oextensive?

MR, JORDES: Yes, on the same ruomir?n

MR, SELINGER: Yes. |

MR. FORBES: Yes, Queens and Seven Rivers.

MR. SELINGER: That's right. In area ene yeu have
plased 200 aeres of the 300 aeres in area twe and 120 acres of
the 320 aeres in aresa oene, which results in a subnermal gas
unit of enly one hundred twemty aeres, whea in truth and fact
there are $wo gas walls which weuld de nermally eatitled to a
nermal 160 aeres.

- In ocalling that te yeur attemntien, it is our suggestion
that « and we weuld like te put imto evidence Skelly's Exhibit
One, that area ens with respect to Twwmship 24 S, 37 E, be deleted
with respeet teo the ssuthwest quarter ef Sectien 31 and in
Tewaship 25 S, Range 37 E, that ingtead of the west halfl eof
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Seetions 6 be placed im area one, that it read the NWwi of the

NWi and the S} of the NWk and the SWi ef Sectiem 6 and that area
twe be cerrected with rcipoot te rouﬁship 248, Range 37E, to read
instead of the nerth half and the seuthsast quarter of Section
31 read all ef Seetioa 31 and with resppet te Tewnship 25S,

Range 37K, which new reads the Ef of Sectien 6, be cerrected

to read the E§ and the NE$ of the NWi eof Sectien 6 which is

in effect transferriag the entirs lease inte ome area. We have
ne ebjectiens te threwing the entire 320 aeres either in area
omp or area twe but sinee they have place the =~ the suggestion
has besn te place the sestien imte area twe ~ we weuldn't :have
axy objection te threw the 320 sores in area twe.

MR. FORBES: I think that is fixed primarily frem
a struetwal -

NR. HOMER DAJLEY: There are several gas wells in that
immediate area and we Shywgh shat place there picked the
beundary en the strusture and sulphur centeats of the gas. In
that partiewlar place we did net have mmeh data en the sulphur
comtonts., That is why that beundary was placed in thers.
Actually frem the strustural map if a persea were geing to
make a ehange in that boundary, I believe it weuld be better
te move the beundary over se that weuld be included in area one
rather than in arsa twe.

MB., SELINGER: I might peint out te the Cemmission
that there are ne wells in the Nwi of Seoctien 6 and there is
oenly ene well in the extreme SW of the SW of Seotien 6 se that
there wen't be any offset obligatiens or any moving of equities

or rights of offset obligatiems whatsoesver.



MR. SANDERS: I would like to ask Mr. Dailay a
question, Did you consider surface ownership in your study?

MR. DAILEY: We did not.

MR. SELINGER: But the effect is to cerrect a sube
margink} subunit with respect to acreage. In ether words, one
of our wells would net be en a nermal 160 whersas the other
well would have an abmermal unit of 200 aeres and we fedl that
oquities would be better preserved by the correctien of two
uniferm units rather than having a submermal and abnermal unit.

MR, SANDERS: We don't ebject to the request of
the Skelly 0il Cempany at all.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any further questiens?

MR. EUGENE T. ADAIR: Mr. Chairman. |

CHARIMAN SHEPARD: Will you emme ferward and state
your name?

iR. ADAIR: Eugene Adair, representing Texas Pacific Coal
and O0il Cempany. I might state te the Ceommissien that at
this time we have ne quarrel whatseever with the results shown by
Centinental. Hewever, we would like fer the recerd, to ask a
few questiens.

Mr. Perbes, this compreheasive study that you have
Just completed was necessarily based, was it not, upon such
infermation as yeou had available to yeu at that time?

MR. FORBES: That's right. |

MR. ADAIR: Mud as future drilling and future
develepment eperatiens are condueted in the area, you will
have available to you additional information whieh may require
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the Commission to revise the pools, the pool gas pool lines.

MR. FORBES: Thatt's right,

MR. ADAIR: I will refer you to the northern portion
of Township 22 South, Range 36 East where you will obgerve that
gas pool one, the line separating gas pool one from gas pool
two to the east coming through that Township splits several
of Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Company's leases. Is that not
correct?

MB. DAILEY: It does, the basic leass. It doesn't
within any one section. It does some of your basic leases
where they extend asross more than one section.

MR, ADAIR: Now, as an additional drilling is done
along that line and additional information becomes aiailable,
it may require that line separating those two pools be shifted
some one way or another.

MR. FORBES: That's right. This is the best we can
draw from our information.

MR. ADAIR: At the present time?

MR. FORBES: At the present time.

MR, ADAIR: It is not intended to be a permanent line?

MR. FORBES: It is unless you can furnish additional
information.

MR. ADATIR: Additicnal information will change the
line if necessary?

MR. FORBES: If it warrants it.

MR. ADAIR: So, then, it is not intended to be a



permanent line delimeating the gas peols.

MR. FORBES: No.

MR. ADAIR: That is all I have.

MR. DAILEY: Perhaps that sheuld be clarified just a
. 1ittle bit. In several imstances the area is net fully developed,
of ceurse, for gas and we have included areas within that poeol
on the bagis of reported shows vhen sems of Us oil wells were
drilled. Naturally, whea a person goes in there and attempts
to recemplete seme of the wells or develep seme of that asmeage
for gas weuld necessarily change our theughts a little bit.

JACK M, CAMPBELL: Mr. Chairman,

CHAIRMAN SKEPARD: Mr. Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: Gulf Oil Cerperatien, Jaek M. Campbell,
Roswell. Oulf weuld like te suggest te the Commission a modie
ficatien of ene poertien of the prepesed delineation of gas peels
and would like teo imtreduce seme ovidense. I wonder if the
Cemmission wante te¢ hear it new eor after lumch.

CHARIMEN sSNEPARD: If you have evideance, I believe
we will held it wp and stand in recess until 1:30, amd at that
time we will resume whers we left eff.

(Recess.)

MR. SPURRIER: Cemmissioner Shepard has instructed me
te go ahead and epen the mesting fer the purpese ef taking
testimeny. HNe will be hers at some later time. Mr. Sanders.

MR. SANDERS: If the Cemmission please, we have obtained
permission frem the Gulf te complete our testimony before they

»

put on their testimeny.
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MR. SPURRIER: You may proceed.

MR. SANDERS: Mr. Forbes, I dont't believe it has
been clearly brought out in the testimony as to the vertical
severance between each areaa to the formation of dry gas.
Woukd you take each area individually and point out that to
theCommi ssion?

MR. fORBES: Yes, sir. In area one, the vertical
distance or vertical separation between pooles is the lates and
Seven Rivers and doegn't go any further down than that. 1In
area two, we have used the Yates and Seven Rivers with the
exception of the lower 100 feet of Seven Rivers. We believe
that is partially gas cap gas, so were Yates and all of Seven
Rivers with the exception of below 100 feet. Area three and
four both Yates and Seven Rivers andQueen formations. In the
Queen formation it is the upper 200 feet of theQueen formation.
In other words, the Yates, Seven Rivers and upper 200 feet of
Queen.

MR. SANDERS: They are considered dry gas?

MR. FORBES: They are considered dry gas foservoirs.

MR. SANDERS: Have you any suggested name for these
various areas, pool names?

MR. FORBES: Ies; We have some that have been suggested
which we are in accord withs In area one it has been suggested
that this area be called the Jalco, combination of the Cooper-Jal
field. Area two is Langemat gas pool, combination of Langlie~-
Mattix pool. Area three might be called the Eumont gas pool.
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Area feur is Arrow peocl.

MR. SANDERS: That is all.

MR. MoCORMICK: I would like to ask Mr. Ferbes soeme
questiens. In area three what is the eil preducing herizea?

MR. FPORBES: Frew tie Grayburg asd the San Andres,
with the exceptien ef the small strip areund here which is the
Queen.

MR. MoGORMICK: In NO, 1 what is the oil preduciag
parts?

| MR. PORBES: Frem the Tates and Seven Rivewrs, princi-

pally the Sevem Rivers fermasiea.

MR. MoCORMICK: What are the gas producing herisens
in Ne. 112

| MR. FORBES: The same fermatiens. In other words
in Area 1 Al.1is predably gas ocap gas, the majerity of it. The
upper twe sones, as we classify the Yates, has a lewer sulphur
oontent and it has strictly free gas, we believe. Hoewever,
like I deseribed befere that the fesmatiens have been connected
by well beres s leng that it is diffiowlt to »

MR. MoOOMMICK: How weuld yeu suggest the Commissien
could determine the difference between a gas well and eil
well fer elauifhathn purpeses and preratien purpeses in No. 1,
the Jaloe?

im. FORBES: ¥Well, inasmuch as there is no limitation
ratio on that peel at the present time, I den't think we are
too bethered abeut that situation.
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MR. MoCORMICK: Well, weuld you prorate all the wells
there as gas wells and let them preduce as much oil as would come
up with that quantity of gas?

MR. FORBES: Inaﬁch as we have considered this as a
g4s pool, gas reserveir, they will have to be prerated under
some allecatien fermmlised later.

MR, MoCORMMICK: I knew this is eutside the scope of
your erigimal examinatien but fer the benefit of the Commission
I think we weuld like yewr views en it. Say that there is
one well that is preducing a large quantity ef oil and ther in
the adjeining section a well is preducing dry gas frem the
same horizen or sams fermatioa, weuld beth those wells be
classified as gas welle?

MR. PORBES: No, I den't believe so.

MR. MgOORNICK: Well, hew «

MR. PORBES: I understand yewur problem. I prefer to
defer the answer en that.

MR. MeCORNMICK: I gathered frem your statement a little
while age that all wells that were preduced, that were oompleted
say, in the wpper three pays weuld be autematically classified
as gas wells and these that were completed below that im the
San Andres and Grayburg or Grayburg and San Andres would be
automatically classified as e¢il wells.

MR. FORBES: A,e¢ yeu talkimg abeut area one er three?

 MR. MoCORMIOK: Well, either ene. I think the problem
is thesame. I may net have the formatiens exactly stated correctly.
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Just go back up to the Eument, your oil is proeduced frem the
Grayburg and San Andres.

MR. PORBES: That's right.

MR. MeOORMICK: Any well completed in those formations
weuld you suggest they be clasgified as ¢il wells?

MR, FORBES: That's right.

MR. NeOORMICK: And all that were cempleted above
these fermatiens weuld be autematioally classified as gas wells?

MR. FORBES: That is in the wpper 200 feet of theQueen
on up thremgh the Seven Rivers and Yates, yes, sir.

MR. McCORMIOK: Isn't that geimg to be quite a problem
when yeu have one formation aﬁlit like that?

MR. FORBES: I den't thimk it will be. It may be a
provlem te a certain omnt bt with electrical legs and so
forth new, I thimk it can be dene.

NR. McOORMICK: Go back dewn to the Jalse Shere, just
repeat for me the gas preduciag herizons.

MR. FPORBES: On this Jalee field the producing fermations
are Yates and Seven Rivers.

MR. McOORMIGK: For gas?

MR, FORBES: Per gas.

MR. MeCORMIOK: And what are the ¢il preducing horizons?

MR. FORBES: ;nuy are all produeing o0il frem the Yates
and Seven Rivers fermations. Now, then, in regard to prorating
it, how yeu can handle that, I am not prepared to answer it at
the present time. I do believe this is a separate gas pool from
this over here.
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as
MR. McCORMICK: In Ne. 2, what are the/producinag

horizons?

'MR. FORBES: Yates and in all but the lewer 100 feet
of the Seven Rivers.

MR. MeCORMICK: What are the oil producing horizons?

MR. PORBES: The Queen and the lewer part of = the
lower 100 feet of the Seven Rivers.

MR. MeCORMICK: How abeut the Ne. i?

MR. FORBES: All three herizens. fa‘tos, Seven Rivers
and Queen are gas herizens and with your eoil.

MR. MeOOBMIOK: If a well were comploted in New2, in
Yates, then it weuld be automatiecally classified as a gas well?

MR. FORBES: That's right,

MR, MeCORMICK: And alse, all except the lower 100
feet of the Seven Rivers weuld be autematiocally classified as
a gas well?

MR, FORBES: That's right,

MR. NoOOMMICK: Amd if it were produced from the lower
100 feet of the Seven Rivers or the Queen it would be automatically
an oil well?

lﬂi. FORBES: We believe it weuld be zas cap gas.

MR. McCORMICK: And sheuld be prerated as an oil well?

MR. FORBES: I wouldn't say at this time wis ther ig
should be or net. It weuld be similar to the Langlie-Mattix
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pool at the present time.

MR. MoCORMICK: Are the gathering lines of the gas
purchasing cempanies in all of those areas, I presume they are.

MR. FORPES: Yes, sir, I believe they are. I den't
knew hew far El Paso goes up here.

MR. DAILEY: I believe they are in everything except
area four.

MR. MoCOMMICK: Hew abeut the market for gas in the
Neo, 4.

MR. DAILEY: There are omly at the present time three
gas wells inside that area. The gas from, I believe, two of thise
three wells anyway is used chiefly for gas purpeses.

MR. MeCORMICK: I weuld like fer you to tell me
which cempanies operate in eagch of the areas that you knew
whieh are gatheriang purshasing cempanies? That is, for high
pressure gas. |

MR, DAILEY: Dry high pressure gas?

MR. MoOORMIOK: Yes.

MR. DAILEY: Actually as far as I know, El Paso
purehases some gas in ares three and se dees $puthern Union,

The E1 Pase purchases dry gas threugh this area in through here,
No. 1. Whether Charles Henry Jehnson purch@ses any dry gas there
I do net knew., In area twe the El Pase is the main purchaser.
However, 1 believe the Southera Umion Purchases frem one or twe

wells in the area. When Mattix had the line throughthere .- .
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they toek it from area two. Whether Southern Union is eontinuing
to do so, I den't knew. As far as I know, there are no sales

out of area feur. In additien to that, there is a small amount
of dry gas pumhased out of area three by the Phillips and

the warm fuel, plant fuel and heuss fwel.

MR. MoOORMICK: Wewld you have any ideas er suggestions
as to hew the Commbhigion would determine as to each partiocular
well whether it was a gas well or eil well?

MR. DAILEY: In which area? |

MR. MoCORMICK: Well, take 'thru for instanes.

MR. DAILEY: I believe area three is probably in that
regard, is prebably the sasiest. I dem'tbelieve that any of
the ¢il wells predumcing frem the Queen down through this area
will preduce frem tep allewable. I den't believe they are capable
of i1t. There may be ons or twe that are but as far as I can
find eut, why, they aren't. Therefere, the way we have it
divided, the main preblem weuld be te determine where the
well was predusiag.

MR, McCORMICK: Heow acourately can that be determined?

MR. DAILET: I cewldn't say. |

MR. NoCORMICK: In area eme there, what ideas do you
have absut determining gas wells and eil wells?

MR. DAILEY: That is in area one. Aéain I believe
you will find that the largest pertien of the area, any oil
wells in there are preducing large velumes of water with a
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few exceptions and are marginal. I don't believe that the
problem would be too hard to work out.

E. L. SHAFER: Mr. Chairman.

MR. SPURRIER: TYes, sir.

MR. SHAFER: E. L. Shafer, Continental Oil Company.

With regard to Mr. McCormick's question concerning area one,

the Commission has previously by rule stated that those reservoirs
in area one are primarily gas reservoirs. Therefore, Mr.
McCormick's question would narrow it down f£o the classification

of an individual well in that reservoir. I would suggest that

the Commission use some criteria such as gas-o0il ratio or other
mediums of that nature to differentiate between an oil well

as compared to a gas well. Inasmuch as they can and will be
producing from the same reservoir essentially.

MR. McCORMICK: Would there be anything wrong with
classifying area one as, all wells in there, as gas wells?

MR. SHAFER: I don't know that there would be. I don't
know how you would limit the oil production from an individual
well unless you placed a top allowable limit on that well. Even
though you classify it as a gas well. In other words, there is
no problem of corelative rights or withdrawals from an individual
well since there is no limiting gas-o0il ratie in effect at the
present time. It is merely a clasgification for proration
purposes. I think some criteria such as gas~0il ratio would
still give each individual, whether or not he is producing an
0il well or gas well the same rights and privileges that he

presently has.



MR. McCORMICK: How about this division of the Seven
Rivers into the lower 100 feet and the upper portion of it, is
that going to be capable of accurate determination?

MR. SHAFER: I think so. 1 see no reason why that
should pose any problem.

MR. DAILEY: That division was put in there, to explain
the reason for it being put in there, you find that the bottom
hole of the formation pressure through that section in here,

I believe development started in the area of 1936 or 1937, the
formation pressure in the hole in that area was very low in

that portion of those formations that had been opened. Whereas
the Yates and the upper portion of the Seven Rivers which had not
been open for production had a considerable higher pressure. I
believe the Yates and Seven Rivers were averaging better than
1,000 pounds, whereas theQueen pressure, I doubt if it would

go over 500. That was the reason, to protect the possibility

of trying to repressure the Queen through opening up both the
high pressure gates in any one well.

MR. McCORMICK: How thick is the Seven Rivers formation
in No. 27

HR. DAILEY: Approximately 40O feet.

MR. McCORMICK: It is fairly uniform?

MR. DAILEY: Fairly. Not too uniform.

MR. McCORMICK: Is it more than 100 feet thick at any
point?

MR. DAILEY: 1Is it what?
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MR. McCORMICK: Is it more than a hundred feet thick at
any point where there is production?

MR. DAILEY: It is 40O feet.

MR. McCORMICK: Is it more than 100 feet at the minimum
at any point?

MR. DAILEY: You mean that has been opened up for produdion?

MR. McCORMICK: Well, if you are allowed to produce oil
from a lower 100 feet of it is there any point where the
Seven Rivers is not 100 feet thick?

MR. DAILEY: No, there is ﬁo place where the Seven Rivers
is less than 100 feet thick. No. The way it worked out in there
the total thickness of the Yates and Seven Rivers varies from,

I believe, over in this area. It is approximately seven hundred
and forty or fifty feet as near as I can remember, and it gets
somewhat thinner this way, probably, oh, say loses 100 feet of
its thickness coming this way. As far as we can tell, as far as
we can trace it. The Yates is approximately 250 feet thick
which would mean that you would have between 450 and 550 feet

of Seven Rivers as you go across there.

MR. McCORMICK: 1Is there any disagreement among geologists
as to where one formation begins and the other stops?

MR. DAILEY: You mean the Seven Rivers and the Queen or
the Yates and Seven Rivers?

MR. McCORMICK: All three of those.

MR. DAILEY: There would be between, I believe, you would
find some between the Yates and Seven Rivers especially back in

here along this area, it is rather definite, egpecially where

A



you have an electrical ==

MR. ADAIR: (Interrupting) For the purpose of the
record, will you indicate where you are pointing?

MR. SPURRIER: Just say from east to west.

MR. DAILEY: Well, in area one, along the reef there is
a rather definite separation point between the Yates and Seven
Rivers that can be picked off from line wells or radio active
surveys or from electrical logs. As you go east, that definite
break becomes somewhat indefinite, the characteristics of
the Yates and Seven Rivers become fairly similar.

MR. SANDERS: That is in area two.

MR. DAILEY: Thatt's right.

MR. ADAIR: That is the southeastern portion of area two.

MR. DAILEY: Thatt's right. Similar conditions exist up
here farther north.

MR. SANDERS: Farther north of area one, is that what
you are speaking of?

MR. DAILEY: That's right.

MR. McCORMICK: I would like to ask another qustion.
Assuming that the Commission would adopt, would go ahead and

define pools somewhat like you have it there, with perhaps

some minor changes, do you have a practical suggestion as to
how the Commission would go through the mechanics of saying
that this well is an 0il well or it is a gas well?

MR. DAILEY: No. It would undoubtedly require a study
of each individual wll by qualified engineers or geologists.
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MR. FRANK R. LOVERING: Lo vering, with Shell. I have
a question. Does this thing resolve itself into defining gas
cap rather than gas reservoirs or gas pools? Jsn't that the
result of this survey?

MR. DAILEY: In area three to a certain extent, yes.

MR. LOVERING: It seems to me that in areas one and
two, it seems that it is admitted that gas is coming from the
same wells.

MR. DAILEY: Not all the gas.

MR. LOVERING: A good part of it.

MR. DAILEY: Part of it, yes.

MR. LOVERING: As a gas field, so designated,those wells
would produce on gas allowables the same reservoir an oil well
connection of producing curtailed and limited by limitations
in oil allowables rather than gas and might there not be some
advantage given to gas areas in regard to recoveries both in the
fluids and in reservoir energy? I don't see how you can have
a gas pool so devined that actually the source of production is
from an oil and gas reservoir.

MR. DAILEY: I believe that the only place where we

have done that is in area one.

MR. LOVERING: That is particularly the one I had in
mind.

MR. DAILEY: 1It, as Mr. Shafer pointed out, has been
declared primarily a gas reservoir by the Commissi on.

MR. LOVERING: Even in area two, doesn't that area amount
to have nothing more than a gas cap overlying on the edges there,

say, oil horizon adjacent to there, you get oil wells, so testified,
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out of the same reservoir, don't you?

MR. FORBES: Area two is mostly dry gas, Mr. Lovering,
practically all of it. We will admit there is oil here and
here (indicating).

MR. LOVERING: I don't object to mostly. It is oil and
gas regardless of which is predominate.

MR. FORBES: I would say in area two, the gas in area two
is a gas cap for these small wells.

MR. LOVERING: The impression I got from the testimony
and maybe others here too, that actually you are defining a gas
cap in each case and all these gas pals would be actually
producing from the same reservoir as the adjacent oil wells.

MR. SHAFER: Perhaps I can clarify that for you a little
in area two. Ithink the only sections that we have described
or suggested be place in the dry gas reservoir that
also produces 0il is the upper Yates section.

Admittedly, in the upper Yates and some of the little
troughs throughout that area, I believe are three in number,
there is a limited oil production. However, on an acreage basis,
the acreage assigned to those o0il wells comprises approximately
three per cent of the total area set up in the gas pool and inas-
much as it is true of area two that the Commission has stated
that the reservoirs are primarily gas reservoirs, we feel that the
individual producing sections or formations that we have suggested
be place in the gas pool or one hundred per cent productivity

of dry gas or are primarily productive of dry gas.
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The only instance in which I ¢an see that any confusion
might be created is in area one designated as, primarily as a gas
reservoir and the gas reservoir we are suggesting, the one and
the same. If they call the entire thing a gas pool, however,
and limit the production of o0il from a gas well to top allowable,
I cannot see that it will change anything from what its present
status is.

MR. LOVERING: I think your statement is understandable
and probably true. The thing I forsee here is that we are going
to get faced with the problem of proration of oil wells on one
side of the line and gas wells on the other which you may be
producing from the same reservoir, and that we may have a
problem, the Commission would have a problem of prorating to
everybody's satisfaction oil where gas production of those wells
from the other side of the line.

MR. SHAFER: You are making the point that, for instance,
taking an example, say, in the area two or Langemat area, you
have a well producing from tle Yates, say, upper Seven Rivers
which is a very common occurrence in area one, or the Jalco pool,
you might have a well producing from the Yates and upper ',Seven
Rivers which is now classified as an o0il well. That comes back
to the same point. I can't see any reason why that well in
area one couldn't be designated?gas well.

MR. FORBES: We separated these two areas by sulphur content
and the lack of permeability here.

MR. SHAFER: There are geological factors and other factors
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that caused you to draw the line in there. Otherwise, we would
have made one pool out of the entire thing.

MR. LOVERING: To actually separate the gas to gas
pool or reservoirs, as separate from gas, it ismractically
impossible to do, is that right?

MR. SHAFER: That is something that I hope everyone will
bear in mind. We did not have the opportunity to take a new
field or new area and work up some appropriate rules and regu-
lations. We are taking an old set of conditions that existed
for many, many years. We studied them thoroughly and we tried
to do the best we could. Admittedly, there is a lot of debatable
points, there is a lot of questions that can arise regarding the
lease boundaries of surface ownership and other matters. We
tried to avolid those things andkeep it strictly on a geological
and individual wll data basis at this time, in order to get: some
sort of gas pool boundary set up, in order that these other matters
can be intelligently discussed later on.

I am afraid if we got into those factors right now, we
would be going on to next Christmas.

MR. LOVERING: I don't want to go to next Christmas.

MR. SANDER: We have concluded our testimony. If nobody
has any more questions, we would like to introduce the three
exhibits up here into evidence.

MR. McCORMICK: Why don't you mark the one, two and
three?

(Maps, marked as Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, for identification.)

MR. CAMPBELL: Stanolind representative has asked to make



a statement before we put on our evidence.

MR. L. H. BOND: L. H. Bond, Stanolind 0il and Gas
Company. As has previously been stated by Phillips representa-
tives, Stanolind participated in this study, one of our engineers
working on the study full time for a considerable period. It is
my opinion that this study represents a reasonable approach to
the problem but that as has been mentioned, adjustmens will
probably have to be made to take into account new data which is
discovered by further development or futher study of individual
areas. I think it does represent a good start at solving the
problem and concur generally with Continental's recommendations
for these four areas.

MR. SPURRIER: Thank you.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, Gulf 0il
Corporation, Jack M. Campbell, Atwood, Malone and Campbell,
Roswell, New Mexico. Gulf desires to present for the Commission's
consideration a minor modifiation of the proposed gas pool
designations and calling as its witness, R. L. Boss, Hebbs,

New Mexico.
B. L. BOSS,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. CAMPBELL:

Q State your name.

A R. L. Boss.

Q Where do you reside?
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Hobbs, New Mexico.

By whom are you employed?
Gulf Oil Corporation.
What capacity?

Zone Geologist.

O » O » O >

Have you testified before this Commission on previous
occasions?
é Yes. |

MR. CAMPBELL: IS the Commission satisfied with the quali-
fications of Mr. Boss as an expert witness in the field of
geology?

MR. SPURRIER: Yes.

(Marked "Gulf's Exhibit No. 1" for identification.)
Q I hand you what has been identified as Gulf's Exhibit 1, in
Case No. 245, and ask you to state what that is?
A It is a plat showing the interpretation of the Yates structure
and in addition the outlines of the gas areas one and two have
been shown plus the suggested revision of those areas.
Q Did you prepare this map yourself?
A That's correct. |
Q Pid you obtain the information onthe contours yourself:in
the’preparation of the map?
A That's correct.
Q The contours as shown on this map are the same as the contours
shown on Continentalt's Exhibit No. 1?

A They are drawn on essentially the same horizon, however, there
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is a variation among many of the geologists in using the Yates

as a reference datum. Some use the top of the Yates sand and
some use a point 20 to 30 feet bebw. In this instance, I believe
the Continental uses the top of the sand, and I believe Gulf uses
the lower horizon. It amounts to a slight variation but essentially
the map should correspond very closely.

Q You are acquainted with the proposed gas pool designations

as indicated in Continental's Exhibit No. 3%

A I am.

Q Based upon your studies in the area you referred to, do you
have a recommendation as to modifimtion of the Continental's
recommendations?

A I do.

Q Have you prepared a statement setting out your views in that
regard?

A Yes;

Q First will.you state which area is involved in your proposed
modification?

Well, it is common boundary of areas one, two and three.

The known boundaries?

The known boundaries.

Of areas one and two?

That's correct.

And the southern boundary of area three?

Yes.

O > O P O > O >

Read the statement you prepared in connection with your study.
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A "The proposed delineation of shallow gas areas in Southeastern
Lea County is in general accord with the interpretation made by

the Gulf 0il Corporation. We concur in the statement that the
Grayburg formation is primarily an oil reservoir in areas 3 and

L. While Gulf recognizes the fact both sweet and sour gas

are produced from the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the
southern part of the county, the difference being attributed to

the production of sour gas from porous dolomites of the "reef"

area along the western margin of production, the fact the Yates
sands are apparently productive of sweet gas over much of the
entire area leads to the interpretation that no distinct separation
exists and this reservoir within the Yates and Seven Rivers
formations is essentially a common one. However, if it is felt
desirable to differentiate between the sweet and sour areas,

Gulf will offer no objection to such delineation.

"Gulf is not in accord with the north limits recommended
for the Yates=Seven Rivers gas poolor pools. The essential dif-
ference which embraces most of the Eunice-Monument field, is the
fact that in the latter theQueen formation is productive or
potentially productive of gas. The common boundary of the areas
as previously recommended is drawn through the last tier of
sections in Township 21 South, Range 36 East. However,
the southwest part of this township occupies such a relatively
low position structurally that the Queen formation, partieularly
the lower Queen, occurs below the gas-0il contact. Thus, the

only formations here potentially productive of gas are the Yates

“35=



and Seven Rivers. The area of Yates=Seven Eivers (solely) gas
production should, therefore, be extended nerthward.

"Relative structwral position appears a reasonable basis
for separation of the areas. The interval from the top of the
Yates to and including the upper queen sand is approximately
750 feet. The gas-0il contact in the immediate area has been
established as approximately 200 feet below sea level. The
550 foot Yates contour thus represents the approximate south
limit of Queen gas and pool limits herewith proposed follow,
as nearly as possible, this contour with exceptions wWere
specific data are available.

"The resulting north boundary of the Yates-Seven Rivers
gas area would be extended as shown on Gulf Exhibit No. 1, to
include the following area:

"Townghip 21 South, Range 35 East:
E4 Sec. 12, E3 Sec. 13, and E% Sec. 24.

®Townghip 21 South, Range 36 East:

Wi/Sec 7, Wk Sec. 18, All Sec. 19, S% Sec. 20,
Ws Sec. 28, All Sec. 29, All Sec. 30, NE} Sec. 31,
N2 and SE% Sec 32, N% Sec. 33, and N% -Sec. 34."
Q Mr. Boss, for the benefit of those here can you point out
generally on Continental Exhibit No. 3, what that area embraces?
A The Yates, Seven Rivers areas would be extended northward
then to include the east half of 12, the east half of 13, the
east half of 24 of Township 21 South, Range 35 East; to include
the west half of Section 7, the west half of 18, all of 19, the
west half of 20,the west of 28, all of 30, all of 29, the
northeast of 31, the north half and southeast of 32, the north

half of 33 and the north half of 34.



Q Based upon your study do you recommend that the north limits
of the Yates-Seven Rivers pool be extended as shown on the dotted
lines of Gulf's Exhiit 17

A I do.

MR. CAMPBELL: That is all.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have any questions of this
witness?

MR. SELINGER: Does the witness mean that you want areas
one and two to be extended to take in a portion of what Continental
has designated as area three, is that what you mean?

A Correct.

MR. DAILEY: Do you mean that, or extend area two and
leave area one as is?

J'\ AS we have interpreted that area as Yates-Seven Rivers gas
production, it really would make no difference which one
according to our interpretation, so we have no objection to
extending two up to include that.

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions? If not, the
witness may be excused. |

MR. CAMPBELL:: . I think for the benefit of the Commission

it might help to determine what Continental feels about that
proposed extension, whether they object to it or feel that it
would be satisfactory generally.
MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Sanders, do you have any comment?
MR. SANDERS: No, sir, we have no objection to thaﬁ.



MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there any other comment on Gulf pro-

posal?
© MR. DON LITTLE: Mr. Chairman, my name is Don Little.

I represent Skandard.0il.Company of Texas, from Houston. Standard
of Texas owns a joint venture interest in many of the Continental
operated leases scattered throughout this area. We have reviewed
the report and the exhibits submitted here today by Continental
and are in substantial agreement with the findings of that
report insofar as it suggests or attempts to define the limits of
the gas pool in the area under consideration. We feel that this
report represents a constructive approach to this problem of
defining these gas pools and we recommend it to the Commission
on that basis for their study armd c<¢ommission. Thank you.

MR. SPURRIER: Thank you. Anyone else?

MR. LOVERING: It occurred to me that they be referred
to as gas areas rather than to gas pools. I don't think they are
gas pools.

MR. SHAFER: Although we have referred to them as gas
pools we originally commenced this study and referred to them
as areas primarily because of lack of nomenclature. We hadn't
decided any names. However, to be of any benefit they must
be common sources of supply which is synonomous of pools.
Otherwise, we can't promulgate any rules or regulations to fit
those various pools. I suggest tht we do consider them as pools
even though it is contrary to Mr. Lovering.

MR. LOVERING: I withdraw my objection.
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MR. C. E. CARDWELL: C. E, Cardwell, with Atlantic.
Continental pointed out in this testimony Atlantic did go over
this study with them and we are in substantial agreement with
their recommendations to the Commission.

MR. SPURRIER: LThank you, Mr. Cardwell. Anyone else?

Has anyone anything further in the case? Do you have something,
Mr. Dewey?

MR. DEWEY: We have the Blinebry gas field if you would
like to hear it this afternoon. It is a deeper gas field than
presented.

I am R. S. Dewey, Humble Oil and Refining Company,
Midland, Texas. On behalf of the Humble 0Oil and Refining Company
we wish to state that we are in substantial agreement with the
evidence that has been placed before the Commission in this case
in regard to the shallow fields in Lea County. As our part of
the hearing we have prepared a very short discussion of the Blinebry
gas pool and I think, Mr. Spurrier, that perhaps some of the other
operators have some other pools they want to discuss. We have one
witness, Mr. W. L. Crothers, who ha n't appeared before you before.

(Witness swern.)

W. L. CROTHERS,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT  EXAMINATION
By MR. DEWEY:

Q I wish you would state your name, please.
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W. L. Crothers.

For whom are you employed?
Humble 0il and Refining JOompany.
In what capacity?

Petroleum Engineer.

How long have you been active in this area?

> O » O > O >

In West Texas and New Mexico since 1936.

MR. DEWEY: 1Is that suffiecien qualifications?

MR. SPURRIER: Yes.
Q Mr. Crothers has prepared a statement which he would like to
read and which we will leave with the Commission. I might say
tht this matter has been discussed with the various operators
concerned in the area so far as we know it is not controversal.
We havenit been able to find any material disagreement with it.

MR. CROTHERS: "Blinebry Gas and 0il Pays. There are

12 0il wells in the Blinebry Field and 1l gas-distillate wells
are completed to produce from the Blinebry pay. Data available for
these wells are listed in the accompanying tables. The oil wells
are all marginal with allowables in March 1951 ranging from 5 to 28
bbl/day and averaging 1l bbl/day. As shown on the accompanying
map, the oil wells are in three areas over an interval of about
8 miles. Practically all these oil wells were originally drilled
with some other pay such as Drinkard as an objective and were
only completed in the Blinebry after failure to produce in other

pays. The average cumulative production of the oil wells to
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January 1, 1951, is approximately 15,000 bbl/well. It should be
noted that on the map only wells with production tests or dérill
stem tests of a Blinebry pay are shown although there are a number
of other wells in the area producing from the Paddock, Drinkard
and other pays. It will be noted from the map that the Blinebry
has been found productive of gas over an area about 9 miles

long with a maximum width of about 2miles. Data available are
sufficient to indicate whether gas production will be continuous
over the entire length of the area involved. Initial tests of
Blinebry gas wells show production of distillate varying in
gravity from 50 to 64 degrees A.P.I. at gas=-distillate ratios
varying from 40,000 to 100,000 cubic feet per barrel.

"]If oil is found in a reservoir with a gas cap and the
pressure in the gas cap is lowered faster than that in the oil
pay, oil will migrate to the gas cap. The small percentage
of the oil migrating to the gas cap will be produced. Pressure
data for the Blinebry pay show thk the pressures of the o0il wells
have dropped much faster than those of the gas wells, indicating
that little if any oil migration of a gas cap has occurred or will
occur. Pressures reported for oil wells include the following:
Olsen, Danglade 1, 1l~49, 1635; Penrose, Hinton 3, 7=50, 839;
Penrose,§inton 4, 7-50, 1525; Rowan, Elliott B=l3-l, 6«50, 903;-
Sinclair, Hill 1, 11-48, 1018; Texas, Lockhart 2, 11l-50, 8l12.

"Back pressure tests indicate the gas wells had pressures
of about 2300 pounds at the middle of 1950.

"Cross-sections AA' and BB! were prepared primarily to
determine whether oil and gas production were from the same

zone. Section AA' shows o0il production in Gulf-Bike 1 just above



the top of the Blinebry while oil production in Sinclair-

Hill 1 is from a point about 65 feet below the top of the
Blinebry. These wells are about 7 miles apart. In the central
area where most the oil wells are located, Rowan-Elliott B-12-1,
Section BB', is shown by drill stem tests to have its best oil
pay 65 feet below the top of the Blinebry. Data on Section AA!
for such gas-distillate wells as Gulf-Vivian 5, Humble-Penrose
1, and Sinclair-Sarkeys 1 indicate that gas production is from
Just below the top of the Blinebry.

It is believed that these data indicate that it is
unlikely that the Blinebry gas-distillate pay 1s a gas cap of
the o1l pay or pays. The gas-distillate pay occurs about 65
feet higher in the section than the oil pay andugés a bottom hde
pressure from 800 to 1500 pounds higher. In the event that 1t
should be the gas cap of the oil pay, it is belleved that
neglligible loss of ultimate oll production would occur as a
result of prorating and producing the gas pay as a separate gas
pay.

A proposed area boundary for the Blinebry gas-
distillate pay is shown on the attached mpa. The area included
inside this boundary 1s largely undeveloped. It is recommended
that this boundary be revised as development extends or reduces
the area inclosed in it."

MR. DEWEY: The materlial has been supplied to a gred&
many of the operators operating in southeastern Lea County and
it has been available to them. However, if there 1s anybody

that desires to cross examine the witness, they may do so.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anybody have any questions of ths
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by data available at a later date, must be considered a dry
gas reservoir.

There are no other oil or gas pays in the remaining few
feet of the subjacent Permian beds and in the overlying section the
nearest pay stratigraphically is the lower Drinkard of Andrews
oil zone. From the attached Section C the relative position
of this gas pay is available.

In view of the quite local development of the zone,
the depth necessary to reach it, and the small potential indicated
no further exploitation of this pay appears probable. The immedi-
ate section within which the well is located (see accompanying map)
namely; Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, appears
ample for the horizontal limits of the pool. For like reasons,
the presently exposed stratigraphic interval provides adequate
vertical limits.

GULF CORPORATION'S EXHIBIT NO. 3
JUSTIS GAS POOL
In the Justis gas Pool, the lateral limits of which

have previously been defined, there are at present four
producing wells. The gas pay of this pool occurs in a section of
porous dolomite immediately underlying the Glorieta horizon. 1In
order to illustrate the structural and astratigraphic relation of
the wils which have either tested or are producing from this zone,
the cross-section B~B' has been prepared.

Available data suggest this reservoir is quite limited,

being confined almost wholly to the very crest of the structure.



At lower structural elevations the zone is water«bearing. The
Western Natural Gas Co. No, 1 Eaton (well 2 of section) which
occupies a relatively medial structural position was originally
completed in this pay for a potential of 9,000 MCF per day.
Subsequently, because of encroaching water, it was necessary

to plug the well back to the more shallow Queen formation. 1In
addition, the Atlantic-Olsen No. 1 Justis (Langlie) and the
Olsen No. } Wimberly (wells 4 and 5 of section), both of which
occupy a hight structural position, tested all underlying forma-
tions without disclosing any additbnal oil or gas pays. These
data suggest the zone to be a dry gas reservoir and not a gas
cap associated with an adjacent oil pay at either a lower struct-
ural or stratigraphic position.

From the data at hand it is disclosed the productive
section is confined to the interval from a minimun of 7 feet
to a maximum of 160 feet below the Glorieta horizon. In view
of the performance of the reservoir to date, it seems probable
the productive limits of the pool will fall within this interval.
For this reason, the more or less arbitrary figure of 200 feet
below the Glorieta datum appears as a reasonable vertical limit
for the Justis gas zone.

In view of its limitations, little if any additional exploi-
tation of this reservoir is anticipated and therefore the horizontal
limits of the pool as presently defined appear adequate. These
limits, as shown on the accompnaying map, comprise the following
lands: SW/4L Section 1, SE/L Sec. 2, Ef® Sec. 1ll, W/2 Sec. 12,
W/2 Sec. 13, E/2 Sec. 14, E/2 Sec. 23, and W/2 Sec. 24, all in
Township 25 South, Range 37 East.
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AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
EXHIBIT NO. I
CASE 245

MONUMENT-McKEE GAS POOL

In the Monument field there is one well producing gas
from the McKee sand in thé Simpson formation. Three other wells
drilled through the McKee sand have indicated on drill stem tests
that they will produce gas from that zone.

The attached cross-section shows the sample logs and drill
stem test results for all wells drilled through the McKee sand in
the Monument field. The attached map shows the location of the
wells.

The McKee sand is considered as the zone starting at
9846 (=6256') in Amerada Petroleum Corporation's State F Well
No. 5 and extending to the top of the Ellenberger formation at
10,010 (=6520'). The water level is at approximately 6330' subsea.

Amerada State F Well No. 5 was completed Novmmber 4, 1948
as a high gas-0il ratio oil well. This was the discovery well for
the Monument~-McKee pool. The thin oil column was soon depleted
and the well was reclassified as a gas will March 1, 1950. The
well currently produces condensate with a gravity of 65 degrees
API. No other well has indicated any oil column.

The boundaries originally set out by the 0il Conservation
Commission for the Monument-McKee Pool, should cover any possible
gas productive acreage from that zone. Those boundaries are:

T. 193, R36E Section 36

T. 19S, R.37E Section 31

To 208, R036E Section 1
T. 20S, R.37E Section 6



AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
EXHIBIT NO. L
IN CASE 245

HIGHTOWER PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL

In the Hightower field there are two gas wells completed
in a section refemed to as the Permo~Pennsylvanian zone. Two
other wells drilled through this zone have indicated on drill
stem tests that they will produce gas from that zone. Three
other wells were drilled through this zone with insufficient
porosity development to produce and one of these wells found
water in the base of this zone.

The attached cross-section shows the electric logs and
drill stem test results for five wells drilled through the Permo-
Pennsylvanian zone in the Hightower field. The attachedmap
shows the location of all wells in the Hightower field.

The zone that is gas productive starts at or near the
top of the Wolfcamp in the Amerada Petroleum Corporationt's
B.C. Roach Well No. 1 at 8385' (-4136') and extending to 86907
(=4441') which point is 70' below the top of the Pennsylvanian.
The water level in this zone is at 4500 subsea., Water found
on a drill stem test in the lower part of this zone separates
this reservoir from lower oil productive zones.

The boundaries originally set out by the 0il Conservation
Commission for the Hightower Permo~Pennsylvanian Pool, should gover
any possible gas productive acreage from that zone. Those
boundaries are:

T.12S, R33E  Sections 22, 23, 26 & 27.
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CASE No, 245

MR. SPURRIER: Let the record show, no one
appeared to testify. The Commission has written testimony
on pools not taken up at the first hearing on April 24th.

Therefore, the case was closed and taken under advisement.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO Z
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO 5

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached
transcript of proceedings before the 0il Congervation Commission
in Case No. 245, taken on May 23, 1951 at Santa Fe, is
a true and correct record of the same to the best of my

knowledge, skill and ability.

T
DATED at Albuquerque, this Z;Q day of June, 1951.

. (¥eporter

My Commission Expires:

August 4, 1952
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24 July 1951
{DATE)

Original

E. E. GREESON
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' BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
July 24, 1951
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CASE NO. 245: (Readvertised). In which the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion will hear further testimony
and date relating to the Byers gas pool in Sections 29,
30, 31 and 32 in Township 18 S, Range 38 E. NMPM, Lea
County, New Mexico.

MR. SHEPARD: We will take up Case No. 245.

(Mr. Graham reads the Notice of Publication.)

MR. SHEPARD: State your name, Mr. Manley, for
the record.

MR. MANLEY: My name is E. D. Manley, exploitation
engineer for the Shell 0il Company, Hobbs, New Mexico.

(Mr. Manley sworn.)

MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Manley, will you state your name
and also your position and then explain your testimony?

MR. MANLEY: My name is E. D. Manley, exploitation
engineer, Shell 0il Company, Hobbs, New Mexico. I wish
to present testimony relative to the delineation and
designation of the Byers Gas pool of Lea County, New Mexico.
I have a prepared statement that was made by Shell 0il
Company with the help of others in their office at Hobbs,
that shows the data and contzins the conclusions drawn

from this study, so you won't have to take this down.

(To the reporter.)



"BYERS GAS POQOL

In the Hobbs Field Area there are three wells
producing dry gas from the Byers Gas Pool A total of
four wells have produced gas from this horizon but at
present only three wells are producing with the fourth
shut in due to its very low capacity. An attached
tabulation shows the well locations and producing interval.

The Byers Sand is a member of the Queen formation,
Whitehorse group of the Permian system. The Byers Sand
(sometimes known as the Big Gas Sand) occurs at an
approximate depth of 3650 feet and averages about 70 feet
in thickness. Other producing horizons in the same area
are the Bowers Sand of the Seven Rivers formation which
is approximately 500 feet above the top of the Byers, and
the Hobbs pay zones (San Andres) which underlie the Byers
some 300 feet. The 500 feet separating the Bowers oil
reservoir from the Byers Gas Reservoir consist predominately
of anhydrite. The 300 feet separating the Byers Gas
reservoir from the Hobbs o0il pay consist of dolomite and
sandy dolomitic limestones ofGrayburg age - the upper
portions of which are impermeable.

The Byers Sand is prevalent over the entire Hobbs
structure and during the development of the Hobbs pool it pre-
sented blow-out hgzards due to its high pressure. Gulf W.
Grimes No. 4, Unit C, Section 32-T18S~-R38E, the first
commercial gas well in the Byers Gas Pool, was plugged back

from the Hobbs pay and recompleted as a Byers gas well in



the early part of 1941. It had an initial potential of
23.8 million cubic feet of sweet gas per day and a shut
in surface pressure of 1700 psi.

The gas produced from this horizon has a
negligible hydrogen sulphide content and is considered
sweet whereas the gas occuring in the Hobbs pay has a 1.3
per cent H,S content. At present the Byers gas production
is not accompanied by any liquids but during the early life
of the reservoir distillate was produced in small amounts.

The cumulative gas production as of March 1, 1951,
was 6,557,730,000 cubic feet and the average daily pro-
duction was 696 MCF during the last 14 months. A portion
of the gas from the field is being sold to the Hobbs Gas
System with the remainder being utilized for gas lifting
wells in the Hobbs Pool and for domestic lease fuel. No
gas is being wasted; the gas employed in gas lifting is
later recovered in the Phillips Hobbs Gasoline Plant gas
gathering system.

On the basis of the Byers Sand's stratigraphic
position, the fact that its gas composition is different
from the Hobbs Pay gas, and the absence of associated
liquid hydrocarbons, it is proposed that the Byers Sand
under the following acreage be defined and designated as
a gas pool:

T. 185, R. 38 E Sedions 29, 30, 31 and 32

Between the depths of 3500' and 3800

The proposed gas pool is shown on the attached
plat.



MR. MANLEY: I would like to present this
tabulation as Exhibit 1, which is attached to the testimony.
It shows the location and total depth, the well producing
interval, and any remarks that are pertinent to the case.

MR. SHEPARD: Are you through Mr. Manley?

MR. MANLEY: Yes, sir.

MR. SHEPARD: Any questions? Any statements?

If not, you are excused.

MR. MANLEY: Thank you sir.

MR. SHEPARD: Case 245 will be taken under
advisement.

—0=0~
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; >

I HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING AND ATTACHED
TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION IN CASE NO. 245, HELD ON JULY 24, 1951, IS A
TRUE AND CORRECT RECORD CF THE SAME TO THE BEST OF MY

KNOWLEDGE, SKILL AND ABILITY. z;t;
DATED at Albuaguerque, New Mgxico, this % o
day of August, 1951. Z 2 //
REPORTEL

(—‘
My Commission Expires: XF__\f"
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 17, 1953

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
CASE NO. 521
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 17, 1953

In the Matter of:

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission Case
upon its own motion for an order establishing means
and methods for the proration of natural gas in No. 521

Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING |

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham.)
MR. SPURRIER: On thils case the Commission believes that

it recognizes a need for proration and ratable take of gas in

Lea County, and, for that matter, in the State of New Mexico.
However, this particular case applies only to Lea, Eddy, Chaves
and Roosevelt County. We anticipate a lot of hard work and a
lot of difficulty in getting this set up properly. We want to
be fair to everyone and, as I have said before, we intend to
referee this thing. We do not have all the personnel that we
need to go into the matter completely and set it up.

We would like to appoint an advisory committee to report to
us on how this might be set up and we want that Committee to
report at the next hearing, which will be April the 16th. Before
I leave that part of it I might say that we have tried to put
companies who have considerable production, or have a special
interest, or the purchasing companies of natural gas. Perhaps

you had better make notes on this. I will confirm this with a

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COQURT REPORTERS
ROOM 105-106, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9546
ALEUQUERQUE., NEW MEXICO
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letter, but we head the list with El Paso Natural Gas.

I think whoever the member might be designated from that
company might be the chairman. However, that is something for ths
Committee to determine. The second company is Southern Union,
the third is Continental 0il Company, the fourth is Gulf, the
fifth is Humble, the sixth is Shell, the seventh is Texas and
Pacific Coal and 0il Company, eight is Phillips Petroleum Company
nine is Samedan, and I think that if Mr. Staley, = Staley's officg
can and will, we would like you to serve as the secretary, Mr.
Staley.

MR. STALEY: I will be glad to assist in every way possibli
MR. SPURRIER: We presume that some of you have some
. comments to make in this case. Before we take those comments we

would like to impress on you that we are not starting this te

from this Committee at the April hearing and we expect by the May
hearing to be able to set it up. I am sure that many of you have
been thinking about it for a long time. I don't believe that two
months 1s too short a time to get this thing set up. Is there
5 anyone who has a comment in the case?

MR, HOUSE: TYou want to give Mr. Staley the responsibiliti
of securing the names of the people to serve on the Committee and
also announce the place and date of the first meeting.

MR, SPURRIER: Did everyone hear that? He would like to

know the names, and I think I will let Commissioner Staley be a
| clearing house for that, the names of the men that the various

. companies want to serve on this Committee. I think you all

continue it and continue it indefinitely. We will expect a report

AL

y

i

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

RCOM 105-106, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
FHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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understand that the meeting will have to be called as soon as
possible.

MR, STALEY: If it meets with your approval, I will be
glad to pole the members of the Commission and determine for the
Committee the persons to serve.

MR. SPURRIER: They didn't hear that, Glen.

MR. STALEY: I say, if it meets with the approval of those
present, our office will be glad to pole the companies that you
have appointed on this Committee and to determine the members
that are to serve, and we will set a date for a preliminary meet-
ing, one that will meet with the approval of the Committee.

MR. KELLY: It was my understanding that this Committee is
a Committee working for the Oil Conservation Commission, appointe
by them and working under their jurisdiction.

MR. SPURRIER: Yes. Anyone else?

MR. FOSTER: I would like to suggest that the chairman
there name the time of the préliminary meeting now. I think that
would save a lot of time. I will designate our man this after-
noon.

MR. SPURRIER: It may be that the El Paso Natural Gas is
not ready to designate a man. If they are he will be at least
temporary chairman, and perhaps you could announce a meeting date

MR. COLEMAN: Coleman, with E1 Paso Natural Gas Company.
We are not ready, at this time, to appoint a chairman. I would
like to check to see who is coming. We can either set the date,
or Mr. Staley.

MR. SPURRIER: Any other comments in this case? If not

jon

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 105-106, EL. CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO



Case 521 will be continued at the April 16th hearing and we will

go on to the next case.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
‘ : SS.

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, ADA DEARNLEY, hereby certify that the above and foregoing
| transcript of proceedings in Case No. 521, taken before the 0il

Conservation Commission on March 17th, 1953, at Santa Fe, New

Mexico, is a true and correct record.

Dated in Albuquerque, New Mexico, this 25th day of March,
1953.

etn ) ,&O/W

Notary Public /

My Commission Expires:
June 19, 1955

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 105-106, EL. CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-8546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMuISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
March 20, 1951
Case 245:
This caée, which involves the designation of the gas pools in
Lea, Eddy, and Chaves Counties, was originally scheduled for
the December hearing. At that time sufficient information was
not available to enable the Commission to promulgate an order,
and the case was therefore continued to the regular March
hearing (March 20, 1951.).

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: The next case is 245, will you read
it, Mr. Graham please.

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication.)

MR. DAILEY: My name is Homer Dailey. We, at the December
hearing in this case when it came up before, we asked for a
continuance until this hearing. In the meantime, we found
there was a little bit more work than what we bargained for,
and would like to ask for another 30 days to get the rest of
the cata.

At the present time, we have made a series of some 12 or
14 cross sections and written acata. The data is fairly well

practically completed. However, it will ke 30 days to get



BEFORE THR
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NBY MEXICO
April 16, 1953

C : Opge 245 - continued - Under terms of Opdey R-264
which denominated gas pools in Southeastern New Mexice, fuprthey testimony
will be peceived for the extensien of existing pools or the creatien of
nevw poels.

Cage 52] ~ Applicatioa of the Commission om its own motion foy an opdep,
establishing meang and methods fer the proration of natural gas in Lea,
Xddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counities. This case was continued in expecta~-
tion of report of advigsory committee which was sppeinted at the March 17
hearing.

MR. SPURRIER: I have a letter from the Chaipman of the sdvisopy com-
mittee to the 0Oil Conservation Cemmission on Case 521. It is signed dy A.
Lo Eilll chairmo

"As requested by Mp. Re Re Spurrier undey lettey dated Mapch 19,
1953, the above mentioned advigory committee met in the office of the New
Mexico 0il & Gas Enginmserping Committee in Hobbsg, New Mexice at 10:00 a.m.,
March 24, 1953. As sugzested by the Commission, the representative of the
El Paso Natupal Ges Company acted as chairmam of this committee. Spuprriep
and other Commissien persomnel, Myr. Tayloy of the New Mexice 01l & Gas
Enginecring Committee and representatives of sach of the companies sppointed
to the advisory cemmittee were present at this meeting,.

"A gubcommittee was appointed foy, the study and deteymimatioa of
genepal ypules of gas proration for submission to the advisory cemmittes.
Anothepr subcommittee is to study a report as to any required revisons of
presext gas pool desigmations. Each committee comsists of a representative
from each of the companies represented cn the advisoyy cemmittee.

%A meetiang of each of these subcommittees was held im Hodbbs at 10:00

8.mey March 31. J Zonad b 0il Cepporation represented by Geerge

—

/W
E. Kerndeil acted as chairman of the gemeral pules subcommittee. The met

ia the effice of the Oil and Gys Engineering Cemmittee.
"Gulr 011 Corpopratiea represented by My. R. L. Haas acting as the
chal pman of the pool definitions subcommittes met at the Humble Reereation

Hall, BRBach of these subcommittees, sub jects fer additional study were



agreed upon aad provisien made for future meeting. The minutes ef the imitial
advisory ceommittee meeting and the meeting of each of the subcommittees have
been furmished to the Commission.

"It is pecommended that the hearing be kept opem and contimusd unmtil
the final report ¢f the advisspy committee."

How, you will aetice that theye 18 a subcemmitee designated fey the
study what ceuld be preperly called Case 245.

Dees anyene elge have anything te be heard en eithep of these twe cases?
The Cemmission will comtinue these twe cases until the next regulay hearing
which will be held oa May 19th and we urge you te = =~ that is the Committee

and the subcemmittes te preceed with all pessible spesd. We realise that this
is quite a problem but we, nevertheless, would like to have you move as fast

as possible. The next case ea the decket 1s Case 497,

STATR OF NEV MEXICO)
COUNTY OF SAWPA FB )

I hepedy ceptify that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing
in Cases 245 and 521 befere the 0il Conservation Cemmisgien en Appil 16,
1953, at Santa Ye, 1a a true record of the same to the best of my kmowledge,
ekill and ability.

DATED at Santa Fe, this 28th day of Appil, 1953.

“Audpey M. Hemricksen

My cemmission expires Septembey 20, 1955,

-



BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FR, NBY MEXICO
Appil 16, 1953

CASE 2408 and CASE 521: QLase 240 - continued - Under tepms of Opdes =264
vhich denominated gas pools in Southeestern New Mexice, fupthey testimony
will be peceived foy the extension of existing pools oy the creation of
nev pools.
Cage 521 - Application of the Commission om its own motioa fop an owdeyp,
establishing means end methods for the nropation of natupal gas in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties. This case was contimmned in expescta-
tion of repopt of advisopy committee which was appointed at the Mapch 17
heaping.

MR. SPURRIERS I have a letter fyom $the Chaiymen of the advisopy con-
mittee to the Oil Consepvation Commission om Omse 521. It ig aigned by A.
L. Hill, Cheiyman.

"As requested by Mp. R. R. Spurviepr umndey lettep dated Mapch 19,
1953, the above mentioned advigory committee met in the offioce of the New
Hexice Oil & Gas Engineseping Committee in Hebbs, New Mexice at 10:00 a.m.,
Mapch 24, 1953. As suggested by the Commissisn, the reppesentative of the
Xl Paso Hatural Ges Company acted as cheirmasn of this commitiee. Spuppies
and othey Commission pepsonnel, MNy. Taylep of the New Mexice 04l & Gas
Enginecping Committee and peppessntatives of each of the compamies appeiated
te the advisopy committes vere present at this meeting.

®A subcommittes was appointed foy the study and detepmination of
genspal pules of gas pyoretion fop sudbmission to the advisopy committes.
Anothey subcommittee is to study a report as to any required pevisons of
present gas pool designatiens. ZEach cemmittee conslsts of a peppesentative
from each of the companies peppesented on the advisopy cemmittee.

%A meeting of each of thess subcommittees was held im Hoddg at 10:00
a.Rey MNaych 31. M__ 011 Cepporation pepresented by George
Jrermdle
E. Kepadell acted as chaipman of the gmeral rules sudcommittee. Thy met
in the effice of the 01l and G,s Zngineeping Committes.
“Gulf 011 Corperation yvepreseated by My. R. L. Hans acting as the
chai pman of the peol defimisions subcommittes met at the Humble hecreation

Hall. ERach ef these subcommittees, mibjeots fer additional study wppe



agre®d PSR and provisiod made fop futurs zesting. The mimutes of the imitial
advisory oenmittee meting and the meeting of eash of ti» subesmmittess have
been furnished t¢ the Commission.

*Is is vecommended that the hearing be kept opem and ceatimusd w1l
the final repert of the advisry commites.*

Bow, you will notisce that thepe iz 2 sudcommiites designated for the
study vhat osuld de prepeply ealled Case 245.

Dees anyens else have aaything te be hoard oa elthey of tiwse two cases!
The Cemmission will coatimus these two cases until the next pegulap heaping
which will be held on May 19th and we upge you to = = thag is the Committee
and the suboemmitiee to0 precesd with all possidle spesd. vWe realize that this
is quite a preblem dut we, neveprtheless, would like %o have you move as fast

as possible. The next case on the docked is Case 497,

STATE OF RKEV MEXICO)

) 8.
COUNTY OF SANTA FX )

1 hepady cortify tint the fopegoing snd atteashed teansopipt of bsaping
in Casss 245 aad 521 dDefere the 011 Coenmservation Oemmigsion on Apeil 16,
1953, at 3mta Fe, i3 & $yuus record of the same to the best of my kmowledge,
skill and abilisy.

DATED at Santa Fe, this 38%th day of Apeil, 1863.

Qe
indpay M. {aksen

My oemmission expives Septezbes 20, 1965.



